BURLINGTON COUNTY

2025 OPIOID

ABATEMENT REPORT

Table of Contents

1
15
17
24
26
28
36
42
49
52
54
55
58
60
62
· · · · ·

	Opioid Settlement Funding Report		
	Sub Division: Burlington County		
	State ID:	NJ22	
	County Name:	Burlington	
	Address:	5 Retreat Road, Southampton, New Jersey, 08088	
	Fiscal Year:	2025	
1	Please tell us the full amount of opioid abatement funds you received between 7/1/2024 and 6/30/2025	\$2,383,106.24	
2	Please tell us the total amount of interest accrued on opioid abatement funds your subdivision has received between 7/1/2024 and 6/30/2025	\$330,859.06	
3	The total amount of opioid abatement funds your subdivision has received since the distribution commenced in 2022 (Total amount including Interest Accrued):	\$8,559,418.49	
4	As an eligible subdivision receiving abatement funds, which of the following applies to your current status regarding those funds:	We are a county and did not transfer our funds	
5	What amount of your opioid abatement funds did you transfer to the county?		
6	Please tell us the amount of opioid abatement funds you have expended in this reporting period (7/1/2024 - 6/30/2025):	\$535,041.68	
7	Please tell us the amount of opioid abatement funds you have appropriated/encumbered but not yet spent in this reporting period (7/1/2024 - 6/30/2025).	\$1,599,338.00	
8	Please tell us the amount of opioid abatement funds that was spent on program administrative expenses in this reporting period (7/1/2024 - 6/30/2025):	\$0.00	
8a.	Please provide details about any administrative expenses.	N/A	
9	Please state the amount of unspent and/or uncommitted opioid abatement funds from any reporting year that your subdivision has on hand.	\$5,818,662.81	

10	Please share brief information on your subdivisions overarching goals and values to provide context for this year's spending decisions	The overarching goal and priority of Burlington County is to keep community members alive by increasing knowledge and awareness of resources available, such as treatment, sober living funding, distribution of naloxone and trainings for administration, while decreasing stigma associated with substance abuse disorders.
11	How did you decide the best way to use the opioid abatement funds your subdivision received this reporting year? For example, did you rely on evidence-based or evidence-informed practices or strategies, the list of Opioid Remediation uses, a needs assessment, a strategic plan, or an epidemiological analysis? If yes, please explain.	The County identified the locations with the most needs in our community by using quantitative data from sources such as the Overdose Detection Mapping Application Program (ODMAP) and NJ State Police Drug Monitoring Initiative (DMI), as well as qualitative and anecdotal data gathered from working in the community. We relied on a list of Opioid Remediation approved uses to determine how to utilize funds to address the identified needs in our community.
12	In this reporting year (7/1/2024 - 6/30/2025), did your subdivision engage the public (e.g., town hall meeting, online survey, convened stakeholders) prior to deciding how to use the opioid abatement funds you received?	No, but plan to in the future
13	Please describe your public engagement/input efforts?	To be determined
14	Does your county/subdivision have a strategic plan?	No, but we plan to in the future
15	Have you completed a Risk Assessment profile for demographic or geographic impact?	No, but we plan to in the future
16	Did your subdivision fund any new programs using opioid abatement funds in this reporting year?	Yes
	2025 Fiscal Program #1	
1	Program Name/Title	Community Outreach
2	Agency/Funding Recipient Name	Burlington County
3	Agency/Funding Recipient Category	County or Municipality (including Departments and Municipal Alliances)

4	Primary problem being addressed by this program:	Outreach
5	Brief program description:	Community outreach to help address the ongoing crisis by referring at-risk individuals, who need help to county services. Those services include prevention of the misuse of opioids, public educational campaigns, harm reduction, training for staffing and networking programs, emergency responses to overdoses and other services to abate the opioid epidemic.
6	Program target population:	Members of the General Public
7	Date this program was funded (please use MM/DD/YYYY)	05/14/2025
8	Amount of funding for this program.	\$30,000.00
8a.	Amount expended:	\$0.00
8b.	Amount encumbered/appropriated:	\$0.00
9	How often are you disbursing funds to this program?	Annually
10	Program Launch Date	05/15/2025
11	Please choose the length of time of this program's duration:	Less than 1 year
12	What is the anticipated number of unduplicated clients this program will reach annually?	1000
13	Please state this program's statement of impact.	Increase awareness of available county services
14	What key performance indicators are you tracking to ensure success of the program (for example, # of services provided, # of people served, # of naloxone kits distributed)?	
	Increased community awareness (please describe):	
15	How frequently are you measuring the tracked key performance indicators?	Quarterly
16	What outcomes or impact does the program aim to achieve? How do you plan to measure or track that impact?	The program aims to increase awareness of county services for individuals at-risk for misuse of opioid. We plan to measure or track the impact by the amount of funds requested and additional requests.
17	Primary Category:	Primary Prevention, Education, and Training
18	The following are other categories that may apply (include all categories with the exception of the Primary category you chose above).	Wraparound and Connected Care Supports

19	Please select the Schedule B strategy(ies) that fits the primary focus of this program:	Connections to Care
20	Please explain how this program will address opioid use disorder and any co-occurring substance use disorders or mental health conditions through evidence-based or evidence-informed practices or strategies.	Community outreach
21	Please identify the procurement method utilized for this program, describe the procurement process, and explain why the procurement method identified was used for this program.	Utilized internal procurement procedures previously established. The program and budget was approved by the Opioid Advisory Council and then sent to Board of County Commissioners for approval via resolution.
	2025 Fiscal Program #2	
1	Program Name/Title	Strategic Planning
2	Agency/Funding Recipient Name	Burlington County
3	Agency/Funding Recipient Category	County or Municipality (including Departments and Municipal Alliances)
4	Primary problem being addressed by this program:	Identify gaps and barriers in Burlington County that affect substance use disorder treatment, wrap around services, housing, and the recovery system in Burlington County.
5	Brief program description:	The initiative will serve as a foundation for improving oversight, expanding services and ensuring effective allocation of resources in response to the opioid crisis. This funding will enable the Council to create a structured and data-driven approach to addressing the opioid crisis, ensuring that resources are utilized effectively to expand treatment options, support mental health initiatives and improve community well being.
6	Program target population:	Children and Young Adults - 0-13 (through 8th grade);Children and Young Adults - 14-18 (high school aged);Children and Young Adults - 19-24 (post-grad through college);First Responders, Law Enforcement and other Emergency Responders;Healthcare Personnel and Workforce;Individuals experiencing Homelessness;Individuals in Recovery;Individuals in Treatment;Individuals involved with the Criminal Justice System;Individuals who Use Drugs;Members

6 cont.	Program target population: cont.	of the General Public;Pregnant and Parenting Individuals and their Families, including Babies with Neonatal Abstinence Syndrome
6(a).	Program target population: - Others	
7	Date this program was funded (please use MM/DD/YYYY)	03/26/2025
8	Amount of funding for this program.	\$100,000.00
8a.	Amount expended:	\$0.00
8b.	Amount encumbered/appropriated:	\$0.00
9	How often are you disbursing funds to this program?	One time only
10	Program Launch Date	09/30/2025
11	Please choose the length of time of this program's duration:	One time only
12	What is the anticipated number of unduplicated clients this program will reach annually?	900
13	Please state this program's statement of impact.	The comprehensive 5-year strategic plan will significantly impact our county by reducing overdose death, expanding access to treatment and recovery services and address the underlying social factors that contribute to substance use.
14	What key performance indicators are you tracking to ensure success of the program (for example, # of services provided, # of people served, # of naloxone kits distributed)?	
	Number of participants served:	
	Reduction in opioid-related incidents:	
	Number of harm reduction supplies distributed (e.g naloxone kits, drug disposal packets):	
	Number of training/education sessions:	
	Number of services provided/encounters:	
	Increased community awareness (please describe):	
	Number of referrals to treatment	
15	How frequently are you measuring the tracked key performance indicators?	Quarterly
16	What outcomes or impact does the program aim to achieve? How do you plan to measure or track that impact?	The measurable decline in opioid related overdose deaths, more individuals receiving treatment for opioid use disorder and other substance use disorders, individuals with opioid use disorder successfully maintain long-term recovery and well-being, and community wide

16 cont.	What outcomes or impact does the program aim to achieve? How do you plan to measure or track that impact? cont.	attitudes shift towards recognizing substance use as a treatable health condition, not a personal weakness. This fosters a community-wide understanding that recovery is possible with the right support.
17	Primary Category:	Primary Prevention, Education, and Training
18	The following are other categories that may apply (include all categories with the exception of the Primary category you chose above).	Harm Reduction and Overdose Prevention;Recovery Supports;Treatment
18 (a).	The following are other categories that may apply (include all categories with the exception of the Primary category you chose above) Others	
19	Please select the Schedule B strategy(ies) that fits the primary focus of this program:	Prevent Overdose Deaths and Other Harms (Harm Reduction)
20	Please explain how this program will address opioid use disorder and any co-occurring substance use disorders or mental health conditions through evidence-based or evidence-informed practices or strategies.	The 5-year opioid strategic plan will address Opioid Use Disorder (OUD) through a multi-pronged approach that includes evidence-based practices for prevention, treatment, harm reduction, and recovery. The Strategic plan is based on data to identify areas of need and implement targeted, effective interventions.
21	Please identify the procurement method utilized for this program, describe the procurement process, and explain why the procurement method identified was used for this program.	Utilized internal procurement procedures previously established. The program and budget are approved by the Opioid Advisory Council and then sent to Board of County Commissioners for approval via resolution.
	2025 Fiscal Program #3	
1	Program Name/Title	Salary for Hope One Youth Program
2	Agency/Funding Recipient Name	Burlington County
3	Agency/Funding Recipient Category	County or Municipality (including Departments and Municipal Alliances)
4	Primary problem being addressed by this program:	To provide resources and education to youth ages 5 to 24 in regard to mental health and substance use prevention.
5	Brief program description:	Staffing to provide training and education activities for youth, with a focus on K-12 schools, as well as houses of worship, community groups and the public. The program offers community service days, engagement of youth in the community, education for youth through

5 cont.	Brief program description: cont.	age-appropriate interactive tools on substance abuse and mental health, linkages of educational materials and creation of safe spaces for presentations and discussions.
6	Program target population:	Children and Young Adults - 0-13 (through 8th grade);Children and Young Adults - 14-18 (high school aged);Children and Young Adults - 19-24 (post-grad through college);Members of the General Public;Pregnant and Parenting Individuals and their Families, including Babies with Neonatal Abstinence Syndrome
7	Date this program was funded (please use MM/DD/YYYY)	11/26/2024
8	Amount of funding for this program.	\$65,000.00
8a.	Amount expended:	\$26,810.88
8b.	Amount encumbered/appropriated:	\$0.00
9	How often are you disbursing funds to this program?	Annually
10	Program Launch Date	01/01/2025
11	Please choose the length of time of this program's duration:	1 year
12	What is the anticipated number of unduplicated clients this program will reach annually?	6000
13	Please state this program's statement of impact.	The Hope One for Youth has visited schools, partner agencies, community programs such as the girl/boy scouts, community events and has reached over 10,000 participants since its inception as of August 26, 2025.
14	What key performance indicators are you tracking to ensure success of the program (for example, # of services provided, # of people served, # of naloxone kits distributed)?	
	Number of participants served:	10641
	Number of harm reduction supplies distributed (e.g naloxone kits, drug disposal packets):	350 while working with the FR-CARA grant and the Delran Twp Police Department
	Number of training/education sessions:	80
	Increased community awareness (please describe):	Mental Health Awareness, driving down stigma, substance use prevention, with a high focus on opioids and prescription drug misuse
15	How frequently are you measuring the tracked key performance indicators?	Monthly

16	What outcomes or impact does the program aim to achieve? How do you plan to measure or track that impact?	Reduce the use and misuse of substances for the Burlington County Youth Population.
17	Primary Category:	Primary Prevention, Education, and Training
18	The following are other categories that may apply (include all categories with the exception of the Primary category you chose above).	Harm Reduction and Overdose Prevention
19	Please select the Schedule B strategy(ies) that fits the primary focus of this program:	Address the Needs of Pregnant or Parenting Women and their Families, including Babies with Neonatal Abstinence Syndrome, Prevent Misuse of Opioids, Prevent Overdose Deaths and Other Harms (Harm Reduction)
20	Please explain how this program will address opioid use disorder and any co-occurring substance use disorders or mental health conditions through evidence-based or evidence-informed practices or strategies.	The Hope One for Youth work to educate parents, and youth of the dangers is misusing prescription drugs and other substances that could lead into an opioid use disorder. With programs in conjunction with Prevention Plus like the Botvin Lifeskills program, and Don't get vaped in.
21	Please identify the procurement method utilized for this program, describe the procurement process, and explain why the procurement method identified was used for this program.	Utilized internal procurement procedures previously established. The program and budget are approved by the Opioid Advisory Council, and then sent to Board of County Commissioners for approval via resolution. The salary of the full time Hope One staff is paid through the County's payroll system biweekly.
	2025 Fiscal Program #4	
1	Program Name/Title	Municipal Funding for Education Programs
2	Agency/Funding Recipient Name	Burlington County
3	Agency/Funding Recipient Category	County or Municipality (including Departments and Municipal Alliances)
4	Primary problem being addressed by this program:	To provide resources and education to youth ages 5 to 24 in regard to mental health and substance use prevention.
5	Brief program description:	To ensure that all of Burlington County's youth population are provided with evidence-based, substance use prevention programs in an effort to prevent children and adolescents from using alcohol, tobacco, marijuana, or other drugs through the implementation of education programs. County will offer funding

5 cont.	Brief program description: cont.	for such programs to all forty (40) municipalities.
6	Program target population:	Children and Young Adults - 0-13 (through 8th grade);Children and Young Adults - 14-18 (high school aged);Children and Young Adults - 19-24 (post-grad through college);Members of the General Public;Pregnant and Parenting Individuals and their Families, including Babies with Neonatal Abstinence Syndrome
7	Date this program was funded (please use MM/DD/YYYY)	03/26/2025
8	Amount of funding for this program.	\$200,000.00
8a.	Amount expended:	\$0.00
8b.	Amount encumbered/appropriated:	\$15,000.00
9	How often are you disbursing funds to this program?	One time only
10	Program Launch Date	04/01/2025
11	Please choose the length of time of this program's duration:	1 year
12	What is the anticipated number of unduplicated clients this program will reach annually?	6000
13	Please state this program's statement of impact.	The Hope One for Youth has visited schools, partner agencies, community programs such as the girl/boy scouts, community events and has reached over 10,000 participants since its inception as of August 26, 2025.
14	What key performance indicators are you tracking to ensure success of the program (for example, # of services provided, # of people served, # of naloxone kits distributed)?	
	Number of participants served:	10641
	Number of harm reduction supplies distributed (e.g naloxone kits, drug disposal packets):	350 while working with the FR-CARA grant and Delran Twp Police Department
	Number of training/education sessions:	80
	Increased community awareness (please describe):	Mental health awareness, driving down stigma, Substance use prevention, with a high focus on opioids and prescription drug misuse
15	How frequently are you measuring the tracked key performance indicators?	Monthly
16	What outcomes or impact does the program aim to achieve? How do you plan to measure or track that impact?	Reduce the use and misuse of substances for the Burlington County youth population
17	Primary Category:	Primary Prevention, Education, and Training

18	The following are other categories that may apply (include all categories with the exception of the Primary category you chose above).	Harm Reduction and Overdose Prevention
19	Please select the Schedule B strategy(ies) that fits the primary focus of this program:	Address the Needs of Pregnant or Parenting Women and their Families, including Babies with Neonatal Abstinence Syndrome, Prevent Misuse of Opioids
20	Please explain how this program will address opioid use disorder and any co-occurring substance use disorders or mental health conditions through evidence-based or evidence-informed practices or strategies.	The Hope One for Youth work to educate parents, and youth of the dangers is misusing prescription drugs and other substances that could lead into an opioid use disorder. With programs in conjunction with Prevention Plus like the Botvin Lifeskills program, and Don't get vaped in.
21	Please identify the procurement method utilized for this program, describe the procurement process, and explain why the procurement method identified was used for this program.	Utilized internal procurement procedures previously established. The program and budget are approved by the Opioid Advisory Council and then sent to the Board of County Commissioners for approval via resolution. A Letter of Agreement was sent to each municipality to participate in the Opioid Settlement – Evidence based Substance use Prevention Program from January 1, 2025 through December 31, 2025. If municipality opts in, signed LOA and resolution was sent to the County.
	2024 Fiscal Program #1	
1	Program Name/Title	Care Packages
2	Have there been any modifications or expansions to this program since the initial report? :	No modifications/expansions
3	Amount expended in this reporting period (7/1/2024 - 6/30/ 2025)	\$2,996.30
4	What key performance indicators are you tracking to ensure success of the program (for example, # of services provided, # of people served, # of naloxone kits distributed)?	
	Number of participants served:	1200
5	Is there anything else you would like to share or highlight regarding the progress and impact of this program? :	No
6	Last Updated Date :	08/28/2025

	2024 Fiscal Program #2	
1	Program Name/Title	Opioid Emergency Funding
2	Have there been any modifications or expansions to this program since the initial report? :	No modifications/expansions
3	Amount expended in this reporting period (7/1/2024 - 6/30/ 2025)	\$3,988.61
4	What key performance indicators are you tracking to ensure success of the program (for example, # of services provided, # of people served, # of naloxone kits distributed)?	
	Number of services provided/encounters:	4
	Increased community awareness (please describe):	4 formal outreach events in the City of Burlington
5	Is there anything else you would like to share or highlight regarding the progress and impact of this program? :	No
6	Last Updated Date :	08/28/2025
	2024 Fiscal Program #3	
1	Program Name/Title	Hope One Mobile Outreach Van
2	Have there been any modifications or expansions to this program since the initial report? :	Yes, modification to funding amount
	2a) If yes, please explain:	Since the initial report, additional funding in the amount of \$500,000 was allocated by resolution 2024-00552 September 11, 2024 due to additional features added to the specifications, total funding for this purchase is \$700,000
3	Amount expended in this reporting period (7/1/2024 - 6/30/ 2025)	\$267,740.00
4	What key performance indicators are you tracking to ensure success of the program (for example, # of services provided, # of people served, # of naloxone kits distributed)?	
	Number of participants served:	1835
	Number of harm reduction supplies distributed (e.g naloxone kits, drug disposal packets):	1033 fetanyl test strips and narcan
	1	

	Increased community awareness (please describe):	988
	Number of referrals to treatment	16
5	Is there anything else you would like to share or highlight regarding the progress and impact of this program?:	No
6	Last Updated Date :	08/28/2025
	1	
	2024 Fiscal Program #4	
1	Program Name/Title	Salaries for ARCH Nurse and Part Time Mental Health Clinician
2	Have there been any modifications or expansions to this program since the initial report? :	Yes, modification to funding amount
	2a) If yes, please explain:	Since the initial report, additional funding in the amount of \$125,000 was allocated to the program by resolution 2025-00121 March 12,2025 to extend the program another year. Total funding for this program is \$200,000
3	Amount expended in this reporting period (7/1/2024 - 6/30/ 2025)	\$198,581.68
4	What key performance indicators are you tracking to ensure success of the program (for example, # of services provided, # of people served, # of naloxone kits distributed)?	
	Number of harm reduction supplies distributed (e.g naloxone kits, drug disposal packets):	1,320 includes fentanyl/xylazine test strips, wound care and naloxone kits
	Number of training/education sessions:	700
	Number of services provided/encounters:	640
5	Is there anything else you would like to share or highlight regarding the progress and impact of this program?:	No
6	Last Updated Date :	09/09/2025
	2024 Fiscal Program #5	
1	Program Name/Title	Safe Rx Locking Pill Bottles
2	Have there been any modifications or expansions to this program since the initial report? :	No modifications/expansions
3	Amount expended in this reporting period (7/1/2024 - 6/30/ 2025)	\$0.00

4	What key performance indicators are you tracking to ensure success of the program (for example, # of services provided, # of people served, # of naloxone kits distributed)?	
	Number of participants served:	16
5	Is there anything else you would like to share or highlight regarding the progress and impact of this program? :	No
6	Last Updated Date :	08/28/2025
	2023 Fiscal Program #1	
1	Program Name/Title	Camp Cardinal Youth Camp
2	Have there been any modifications or expansions to this program since the initial report? :	Yes, modification to funding amount
	2a) If yes, please explain:	Program was extended in FY25 and FY26 (summer 2024 and 2025). Additional funding was allocated by resolution 2024-00459 on July 17, 2024 in the amount of \$30,000 and by resolution 2025-00236 on April 23, 2025 for another \$30,000. Total funding since the start of the program \$87,694
3	Amount expended in this reporting period (7/1/2023 - 6/30/ 2024)	\$11,392.22
4	What key performance indicators are you tracking to ensure success of the program (for example, # of services provided, # of people served, # of naloxone kits distributed)?	
	Number of participants served:	60
	Number of training/education sessions:	1
5	Is there anything else you would like to share or highlight regarding the progress and impact of this program? :	No
6	Last Updated Date :	08/28/2025
	2023 Fiscal Program #2	
1	Program Name/Title	Outpatient Treatment for Opioid Substance Use Disorder
2	Have there been any modifications or expansions to this program since the initial report? :	Yes, modification to funding amount

	2a) If yes, please explain:	Since the initial report, additional funding in the amount of \$300,000 was allocated to continue this program by resolution 2025-000347 on June 11, 2025. Total funding for this program is \$500,000
3	Amount expended in this reporting period (7/1/2023 - 6/30/ 2024)	\$22,900.00
4	What key performance indicators are you tracking to ensure success of the program (for example, # of services provided, # of people served, # of naloxone kits distributed)?	
	Number of participants served:	48
5	Is there anything else you would like to share or highlight regarding the progress and impact of this program? :	No
6	Last Updated Date :	08/28/2025
	2023 Fiscal Program #3	
1	Program Name/Title	Naloxone Emergency Kits for High Schools
2	Have there been any modifications or expansions to this program since the initial report? :	Yes, modification to funding amount
	2a) If yes, please explain:	Since the initial report, additional funding in the amount of \$40,000 was allocated to the program by resolution 2024-00122 in February 2024. Total funding for this program is \$51,305.89
3	Amount expended in this reporting period (7/1/2023 - 6/30/ 2024)	\$631.99
4	What key performance indicators are you tracking to ensure success of the program (for example, # of services provided, # of people served, # of naloxone kits distributed)?	
	Number of harm reduction supplies distributed (e.g naloxone kits, drug disposal packets):	254 boxes distributed in community
	Number of training/education sessions:	28
5	Is there anything else you would like to share or highlight regarding the progress and impact of this program?:	No
6	Last Updated Date :	08/28/2025

	Opioid Settlement Funding Report Sub Division: Bordentown Township		
	State ID:	NJ16	
	County Name:	Burlington	
	Address:	1792 Union Valley Rd, West Milford, New Jersey, 08691	
	Fiscal Year:	2025	
1	Please tell us the full amount of opioid abatement funds you received between 7/1/2024 and 6/30/2025	\$26,819.09	
2	Please tell us the total amount of interest accrued on opioid abatement funds your subdivision has received between 7/1/2024 and 6/30/2025	\$0.00	
3	The total amount of opioid abatement funds your subdivision has received since the distribution commenced in 2022 (Total amount including Interest Accrued):	\$95,560.13	
4	As an eligible subdivision receiving abatement funds, which of the following applies to your current status regarding those funds:	We are a municipality and did not transfer our funds	
5	What amount of your opioid abatement funds did you transfer to the county?		
6	Please tell us the amount of opioid abatement funds you have expended in this reporting period (7/1/2024 - 6/30/2025):	\$8,641.23	
7	Please tell us the amount of opioid abatement funds you have appropriated/encumbered but not yet spent in this reporting period (7/1/2024 - 6/30/2025).	\$0.00	
8	Please tell us the amount of opioid abatement funds that was spent on program administrative expenses in this reporting period (7/1/2024 - 6/30/2025):	\$0.00	
8a.	Please provide details about any administrative expenses.	N/A	
9	Please state the amount of unspent and/or uncommitted opioid abatement funds from any reporting year that your subdivision has on hand.	\$70,560.13	
10	Please share brief information on your subdivisions overarching goals and values to provide context for this year's spending decisions	Education outreach.	

11	How did you decide the best way to use the opioid abatement funds your subdivision received this reporting year? For example, did you rely on evidence-based or evidence-informed practices or strategies, the list of Opioid Remediation uses, a needs assessment, a strategic plan, or an epidemiological analysis? If yes, please explain.	Discussions with the Police Department for the needs of the community.
12	In this reporting year (7/1/2024 - 6/30/2025), did your subdivision engage the public (e.g., town hall meeting, online survey, convened stakeholders) prior to deciding how to use the opioid abatement funds you received?	No, but plan to in the future
13	Please describe your public engagement/input efforts?	To be determined.
14	Does your county/subdivision have a strategic plan?	No, but we plan to in the future
15	Have you completed a Risk Assessment profile for demographic or geographic impact?	No, but we plan to in the future
16	Did your subdivision fund any new programs using opioid abatement funds in this reporting year?	No
	1	
	2024 Fiscal Program #1	
1	Program Name/Title	Straight to Treatment
2	Have there been any modifications or expansions to this program since the initial report? :	No modifications/expansions
3	Amount expended in this reporting period (7/1/2024 - 6/30/ 2025)	\$8,641.23
4	What key performance indicators are you tracking to ensure success of the program (for example, # of services provided, # of people served, # of naloxone kits distributed)?	
	Number of participants served:	
5	Is there anything else you would like to share or	No
	highlight regarding the progress and impact of this program? :	

	Opioid Settlement Funding Report		
	Sub Division: Burling	<u> </u>	
	State ID:	NJ23	
	County Name:	Burlington	
	Address:	851 Old York Road, Burlington, New Jersey, 08016	
	Fiscal Year:	2025	
1	Please tell us the full amount of opioid abatement funds you received between 7/1/2024 and 6/30/2025	\$56,886.44	
2	Please tell us the total amount of interest accrued on opioid abatement funds your subdivision has received between 7/1/2024 and 6/30/2025	\$0.00	
3	The total amount of opioid abatement funds your subdivision has received since the distribution commenced in 2022 (Total amount including Interest Accrued):	\$192,312.62	
4	As an eligible subdivision receiving abatement funds, which of the following applies to your current status regarding those funds:	We are a municipality and did not transfer our funds	
5	What amount of your opioid abatement funds did you transfer to the county?		
6	Please tell us the amount of opioid abatement funds you have expended in this reporting period (7/1/2024 - 6/30/2025):	\$27,530.96	
7	Please tell us the amount of opioid abatement funds you have appropriated/encumbered but not yet spent in this reporting period (7/1/2024 - 6/30/2025).	\$0.00	
8	Please tell us the amount of opioid abatement funds that was spent on program administrative expenses in this reporting period (7/1/2024 - 6/30/2025):	\$1,712.82	
8a.	Please provide details about any administrative expenses.	This amount is for Police Overtime for Opioid Outreach	
9	Please state the amount of unspent and/or uncommitted opioid abatement funds from any reporting year that your subdivision has on hand.	\$0.00	

10		
10	Please share brief information on your subdivisions overarching goals and values to provide context for this year's spending decisions	Will continue to work with County and Straight to Treatment Program to provide services to residents that are struggling with addiction.
11	How did you decide the best way to use the opioid abatement funds your subdivision received this reporting year? For example, did you rely on evidence-based or evidence-informed practices or strategies, the list of Opioid Remediation uses, a needs assessment, a strategic plan, or an epidemiological analysis? If yes, please explain.	Evidence based practice is used based on statistics used by the Police Department which is based on our homeless population
12	In this reporting year (7/1/2024 - 6/30/2025), did your subdivision engage the public (e.g., town hall meeting, online survey, convened stakeholders) prior to deciding how to use the opioid abatement funds you received?	Yes, for one year funding
13	Please describe your public engagement/input efforts?	Outreach and provided meals and educational materials struggling addiction populations
14	Does your county/subdivision have a strategic plan?	No, but we plan to in the future
15	Have you completed a Risk Assessment profile for demographic or geographic impact?	No
16	Did your subdivision fund any new programs using opioid abatement funds in this reporting year?	Yes
	opiola adatement rands in this reporting years	
	opiola adatement rando in tino reporting years	
	2025 Fiscal Program #1	
1		Wellness app
1 2	2025 Fiscal Program #1	Wellness app Burlington Township
	2025 Fiscal Program #1 Program Name/Title	· ·
2	2025 Fiscal Program #1 Program Name/Title Agency/Funding Recipient Name	Burlington Township First Responders, Law Enforcement, and
3	2025 Fiscal Program #1 Program Name/Title Agency/Funding Recipient Name Agency/Funding Recipient Category	Burlington Township First Responders, Law Enforcement, and Emergency Services Providing information about substance abuse
2 3 4	2025 Fiscal Program #1 Program Name/Title Agency/Funding Recipient Name Agency/Funding Recipient Category Primary problem being addressed by this program:	Burlington Township First Responders, Law Enforcement, and Emergency Services Providing information about substance abuse along with mental healthabuse Connecting law enforcement with resources for

7	Date this program was funded (please use MM/DD/YYYY)	05/19/2025
8	Amount of funding for this program.	\$7,990.00
8a.	Amount expended:	\$7,990.00
8b.	Amount encumbered/appropriated:	\$0.00
9	How often are you disbursing funds to this program?	One time only
10	Program Launch Date	05/19/2025
11	Please choose the length of time of this program's duration:	1 year
12	What is the anticipated number of unduplicated clients this program will reach annually?	100
13	Please state this program's statement of impact.	Provide confidential 24-7 wellness and health resources to first responders
14	What key performance indicators are you tracking to ensure success of the program (for example, # of services provided, # of people served, # of naloxone kits distributed)?	
	Number of participants served:	100
	Other:	The app tracks the data that each officer uses
15	How frequently are you measuring the tracked key performance indicators?	Monthly
16	What outcomes or impact does the program aim to achieve? How do you plan to measure or track that impact?	Provide a resource for officers dealing with mental health or wellness issues The app tracks what program the officers use
17	Primary Category:	Workforce Development and Capacity Building
18	The following are other categories that may apply (include all categories with the exception of the Primary category you chose above).	None of the above
18 (a).	The following are other categories that may apply (include all categories with the exception of the Primary category you chose above) Others	
19	Please select the Schedule B strategy(ies) that fits the primary focus of this program:	First Responders
20	Please explain how this program will address opioid use disorder and any co-occurring substance use disorders or mental health conditions through evidence-based or evidence-informed practices or strategies.	The program allows administration to see the increase in areas that are used by the officers and then it tailor training to that area

for this progran process, and ex	the procurement method utilized n, describe the procurement	An application that was purchased
	ed was used for this program.	
2025 Fiscal Pro	gram #2	
1 Program Name,	/Title	Initial set up for Community Outreach
2 Agency/Funding	g Recipient Name	Burlington Township
3 Agency/Funding	g Recipient Category	Community Based Organizations/Non-Governmental Organizations
4 Primary probler	m being addressed by this program:	Providing information about substance abuse
5 Brief program d	lescription:	Connect active addiction with resources for treatment
6 Program target	population:	Children and Young Adults - 0-13 (through 8th grade); Children and Young Adults - 14-18 (high school aged); Children and Young Adults - 19-24 (post-grad through college); Individuals experiencing Homelessness; Individuals who Use Drugs; Members of the General Public
7 Date this progra MM/DD/YYYY)	am was funded (please use	11/21/2024
8 Amount of fund	ling for this program.	\$17,337.54
8a. Amount expend	ded:	\$17,337.54
8b. Amount encum	bered/appropriated:	\$0.00
9 How often are y program?	ou disbursing funds to this	One time only
10 Program Launch	h Date	05/15/2025
11 Please choose t duration:	he length of time of this program's	One time only
	icipated number of unduplicated gram will reach annually?	500
13 Please state this	s program's statement of impact.	Set up costs to host community outreach events
to ensure succe example, # of se	rmance indicators are you tracking ess of the program (for ervices provided, # of people oxone kits distributed)?	

	Number of services provided/encounters:	10
	Increased community awareness (please describe):	Posted community outreach flyer on social media and handed flyers out to local businesses in the area
	Number of referrals to treatment	3
15	How frequently are you measuring the tracked key performance indicators?	Quarterly
16	What outcomes or impact does the program aim to achieve? How do you plan to measure or track that impact?	Connecting people with services for addiction, housing, health care, id cards and food compare stats of overdose incidents to the prior year
17	Primary Category:	Harm Reduction and Overdose Prevention
18	The following are other categories that may apply (include all categories with the exception of the Primary category you chose above).	Housing; Primary Prevention, Education, and Training; Recovery Supports; Treatment
19	Please select the Schedule B strategy(ies) that fits the primary focus of this program:	Treat Opioid Use Disorder (OUD), Support People in Treatment and Recovery, Connections to Care, Prevent Misuse of Opioids, Prevent Overdose Deaths and Other Harms (Harm Reduction)
20	Please explain how this program will address opioid use disorder and any co-occurring substance use disorders or mental health conditions through evidence-based or evidence-informed practices or strategies.	Prepare number of opioid overdose cases to prior years
21	Please identify the procurement method utilized for this program, describe the procurement process, and explain why the procurement method identified was used for this program.	purchase supplies
	2025 Fiscal Program #3	
1	Program Name/Title	Thanksgiving Outreach
	<u> </u>	
2	Agency/Funding Recipient Name	Burlington Township
3	Agency/Funding Recipient Category	Community Based Organizations/Non-Governmental Organizations
4	Primary problem being addressed by this program:	Providing information about substance abuse
5	Brief program description:	Connect active addiction with resources for treatment

6	Program target population:	Children and Young Adults - 14-18 (high school aged); Children and Young Adults - 19-24 (post-grad through college); Individuals experiencing Homelessness; Individuals who Use Drugs; Members of the General Public
7	Date this program was funded (please use MM/DD/YYYY)	11/21/2024
8	Amount of funding for this program.	\$481.60
8a.	Amount expended:	\$481.60
8b.	Amount encumbered/appropriated:	\$0.00
9	How often are you disbursing funds to this program?	One time only
10	Program Launch Date	11/21/2024
11	Please choose the length of time of this program's duration:	One time only
12	What is the anticipated number of unduplicated clients this program will reach annually?	300
13	Please state this program's statement of impact.	Providing information on addiction recovery
14	What key performance indicators are you tracking to ensure success of the program (for example, # of services provided, # of people served, # of naloxone kits distributed)?	
	Number of participants served:	300
15	How frequently are you measuring the tracked key performance indicators?	Quarterly
16	What outcomes or impact does the program aim to achieve? How do you plan to measure or track that impact?	Connecting users to programs that will help recover from addiction
17	Primary Category:	Primary Prevention, Education, and Training
18	The following are other categories that may apply (include all categories with the exception of the Primary category you chose above).	Recovery Supports; Treatment
19	Please select the Schedule B strategy(ies) that fits the primary focus of this program:	Connections to Care, Prevent Overdose Deaths and Other Harms (Harm Reduction)
20	Please explain how this program will address opioid use disorder and any co-occurring substance use disorders or mental health conditions through evidence-based or evidence-informed practices or strategies.	Connect people with proper information

21	Please identify the procurement method utilized	Supplies were purchased for this outreach
	for this program, describe the procurement	program
	process, and explain why the procurement	
	method identified was used for this program.	

	Opioid Settlement Funding Report		
	Sub Division: Cinnaminson Township		
	State ID:	NJ31	
	County Name:	Burlington	
_	Address:	1621 Riverton Road, Cinnaminson, New Jersey, 08077	
	Fiscal Year:	2025	
1	Please tell us the full amount of opioid abatement funds you received between 7/1/2024 and 6/30/2025	\$31,426.43	
2	Please tell us the total amount of interest accrued on opioid abatement funds your subdivision has received between 7/1/2024 and 6/30/2025	\$0.00	
3	The total amount of opioid abatement funds your subdivision has received since the distribution commenced in 2022 (Total amount including Interest Accrued):	\$116,562.48	
4	As an eligible subdivision receiving abatement funds, which of the following applies to your current status regarding those funds:	We are a municipality and did not transfer our funds	
5	What amount of your opioid abatement funds did you transfer to the county?		
6	Please tell us the amount of opioid abatement funds you have expended in this reporting period (7/1/2024 - 6/30/2025):	\$18,649.48	
7	Please tell us the amount of opioid abatement funds you have appropriated/encumbered but not yet spent in this reporting period (7/1/2024 - 6/30/2025).	\$0.00	
8	Please tell us the amount of opioid abatement funds that was spent on program administrative expenses in this reporting period (7/1/2024 - 6/30/2025):	\$0.00	
8a.	Please provide details about any administrative expenses.		
9	Please state the amount of unspent and/or uncommitted opioid abatement funds from any reporting year that your subdivision has on hand.	\$94,591.58	

10	Please share brief information on your subdivisions overarching goals and values to provide context for this year's spending decisions	Our goal is to educate the community about the damagers of drug use. We are also focusing on the wellness of the first responders who experience secondary trauma.
11	How did you decide the best way to use the opioid abatement funds your subdivision received this reporting year? For example, did you rely on evidence-based or evidence-informed practices or strategies, the list of Opioid Remediation uses, a needs assessment, a strategic plan, or an epidemiological analysis? If yes, please explain.	We rely on evidence-based strategies from the first responders.
12	In this reporting year (7/1/2024 - 6/30/2025), did your subdivision engage the public (e.g., town hall meeting, online survey, convened stakeholders) prior to deciding how to use the opioid abatement funds you received?	Yes, for one year funding
13	Please describe your public engagement/input efforts?	We developed a subcommittee to meet monthly on the topics.
14	Does your county/subdivision have a strategic plan?	No, but we plan to in the future
15	Have you completed a Risk Assessment profile for demographic or geographic impact?	No, but we plan to in the future
16	Did your subdivision fund any new programs using opioid abatement funds in this reporting year?	No

	Opioid Settlement Funding Report		
	Sub Division: Delra	an Township	
	State ID:	NJ40	
	County Name:	Burlington	
	Address:	900 S Chester Avenue, Delran, New Jersey, 08075	
	Fiscal Year:	2025	
1	Please tell us the full amount of opioid abatement funds you received between 7/1/2024 and 6/30/2025	\$41,144.82	
2	Please tell us the total amount of interest accrued on opioid abatement funds your subdivision has received between 7/1/2024 and 6/30/2025	\$0.00	
3	The total amount of opioid abatement funds your subdivision has received since the distribution commenced in 2022 (Total amount including Interest Accrued):	\$154,757.09	
4	As an eligible subdivision receiving abatement funds, which of the following applies to your current status regarding those funds:	We are a municipality and did not transfer our funds	
5	What amount of your opioid abatement funds did you transfer to the county?		
6	Please tell us the amount of opioid abatement funds you have expended in this reporting period (7/1/2024 - 6/30/2025):	\$0.00	
7	Please tell us the amount of opioid abatement funds you have appropriated/encumbered but not yet spent in this reporting period (7/1/2024 - 6/30/2025).	\$0.00	
8	Please tell us the amount of opioid abatement funds that was spent on program administrative expenses in this reporting period (7/1/2024 - 6/30/2025):	\$0.00	
8a.	Please provide details about any administrative expenses.	The Township has not paid any administrative expenses.	
9	Please state the amount of unspent and/or uncommitted opioid abatement funds from any reporting year that your subdivision has on hand.	\$146,604.78	
10	Please share brief information on your subdivisions overarching goals and values to provide context for this year's spending decisions	The Township has plans to discuss goals and values for this year's spending decisions.	

11	How did you decide the best way to use the opioid abatement funds your subdivision received this reporting year? For example, did you rely on evidence-based or evidence-informed practices or strategies, the list of Opioid Remediation uses, a needs assessment, a strategic plan, or an epidemiological analysis? If yes, please explain.	The Township has not decided on the best way to use the Opioid Abatement funds.
12	In this reporting year (7/1/2024 - 6/30/2025), did your subdivision engage the public (e.g., town hall meeting, online survey, convened stakeholders) prior to deciding how to use the opioid abatement funds you received?	No
13	Please describe your public engagement/input efforts?	N/A
14	Does your county/subdivision have a strategic plan?	No, but we plan to in the future
15	Have you completed a Risk Assessment profile for demographic or geographic impact?	No, but we plan to in the future
16	Did your subdivision fund any new programs using opioid abatement funds in this reporting year?	No

	Opioid Settlement Funding Report		
	Sub Division: Evesh	am Township	
	State ID:	NJ58	
	County Name:	Burlington	
	Address:	984 Tuckerton Road, Malton, New Jersey, 08053	
	Fiscal Year:	2025	
1	Please tell us the full amount of opioid abatement funds you received between 7/1/2024 and 6/30/2025	\$85,735.71	
2	Please tell us the total amount of interest accrued on opioid abatement funds your subdivision has received between 7/1/2024 and 6/30/2025	\$0.00	
3	The total amount of opioid abatement funds your subdivision has received since the distribution commenced in 2022 (Total amount including Interest Accrued):	\$301,161.18	
4	As an eligible subdivision receiving abatement funds, which of the following applies to your current status regarding those funds:	We are a municipality and did not transfer our funds	
5	What amount of your opioid abatement funds did you transfer to the county?		
6	Please tell us the amount of opioid abatement funds you have expended in this reporting period (7/1/2024 - 6/30/2025):	\$22,014.56	
7	Please tell us the amount of opioid abatement funds you have appropriated/encumbered but not yet spent in this reporting period (7/1/2024 - 6/30/2025).	\$1,200.00	
8	Please tell us the amount of opioid abatement funds that was spent on program administrative expenses in this reporting period (7/1/2024 - 6/30/2025):	\$4,000.00	
8a.	Please provide details about any administrative expenses.	\$4000.00 was paid out for the Opioid Coordinator services. They are responsible for setting up and managing all events/ activities pertaining to the Opioid settlement funds. \$1200 stipend for July was NOT included in #8's total but is included in the encumbered total of #7.	

9	Please state the amount of unspent and/or uncommitted opioid abatement funds from any reporting year that your subdivision has on hand.	\$228,178.64
10	Please share brief information on your subdivisions overarching goals and values to provide context for this year's spending decisions	Evesham Township's spending decisions for opioid settlement funds are guided by broader state and county goals that focus on saving lives, reducing harm, expanding education, and supporting treatment and recovery. Burlington County emphasizes raising awareness of resources, providing naloxone, and reducing stigma, while Evesham's own Municipal Alliance works to promote community health and reduce substance use through local initiatives. In practice, the township has supported recovery-focused events and awareness programs, but experts suggest that long-term impact will come from balancing these efforts with evidence-based strategies like harm reduction, improved access to treatment, and ongoing community engagement. This year's funding choices can be seen in the context of aligning with those larger values while meeting local needs.
11	How did you decide the best way to use the opioid abatement funds your subdivision received this reporting year? For example, did you rely on evidence-based or evidence-informed practices or strategies, the list of Opioid Remediation uses, a needs assessment, a strategic plan, or an epidemiological analysis? If yes, please explain.	This year, the Evesham Township Municipal Alliance used its share of the opioid settlement funds to support community-based programs that raise awareness, encourage recovery, and promote healthy choices. Our decisions reflected the Alliance's mission to foster well-being and reduce substance use through prevention and community engagement. While our funding this year centered on activities that bring people together and highlight recovery, we recognize the importance of strengthening our process with more evidence-based strategies, such as harm reduction services, treatment access, and long-term recovery supports. Going forward, the Alliance is committed to balancing community-driven initiatives with practices proven to save lives and reduce the impact of the opioid crisis.

12	In this reporting year (7/1/2024 - 6/30/2025), did your subdivision engage the public (e.g., town hall meeting, online survey, convened stakeholders) prior to deciding how to use the opioid abatement funds you received?	No, but plan to in the future
13	Please describe your public engagement/input efforts?	While we did not hold a formal public process this year, the Township is developing best practices and procedures to ensure future opioid funding decisions are guided by both community input and evidence-based strategies.
14	Does your county/subdivision have a strategic plan?	No, but we plan to in the future
15	Have you completed a Risk Assessment profile for demographic or geographic impact?	No, but we plan to in the future
16	Did your subdivision fund any new programs using opioid abatement funds in this reporting year?	Yes
	2025 Fiscal Program #1	
1	Program Name/Title	L.E.A.D. Day Camp
2	Agency/Funding Recipient Name	Evesham Municipal Alliance
3	Agency/Funding Recipient Category	County or Municipality (including Departments and Municipal Alliances)
4	Primary problem being addressed by this program:	The LEAD (Law Enforcement Against Drugs) program is a school- and community-based drug and violence prevention initiative in New Jersey. It focuses on educating students about the dangers of drug abuse, bullying, and violence while fostering positive relationships between law enforcement officers and local communities. The program includes evidence-based lessons taught by specially trained police officers, covering topics such as drug and alcohol prevention, anti-bullying strategies, decision-making and leadership skills, and conflict resolution. Community engagement is also a key component, with law enforcement participation in local activities and events.

5	Brief program description:	The 2025 LEAD Camp in Evesham Township was held on May 10, 2025, at Chartwell Family Oasis Swim Club. This inaugural event, organized by the Evesham Township Municipal Alliance, aimed to honor and engage all 5th-grade students in the township. The day featured a variety of activities designed to promote healthy choices, positive peer interactions, and community involvement. The collaboration with Chartwell Family Oasis provided a vibrant setting for these initiatives.
6	Program target population:	Children and Young Adults - 0-13 (through 8th grade)
7	Date this program was funded (please use MM/DD/YYYY)	05/10/2025
8	Amount of funding for this program.	\$16,174.56
8a.	Amount expended:	\$16,174.56
8b.	Amount encumbered/appropriated:	\$0.00
9	How often are you disbursing funds to this program?	One time only
10	Program Launch Date	05/10/2025
11	Please choose the length of time of this program's duration:	One time only
12	What is the anticipated number of unduplicated clients this program will reach annually?	500
13	Please state this program's statement of impact.	The LEAD program empowers students to make healthy choices, resist substance use and risky behaviors, and build positive relationships with peers and law enforcement, fostering safer schools and stronger community connections.
14	What key performance indicators are you tracking to ensure success of the program (for example, # of services provided, # of people served, # of naloxone kits distributed)?	
	Number of participants served:	296
15	How frequently are you measuring the tracked key performance indicators?	Annually
16	What outcomes or impact does the program aim to achieve? How do you plan to measure or track that impact?	The LEAD program aims to help students make healthy choices, reduce substance use and bullying, build leadership skills, and foster positive relationships with law enforcement. Its impact can be tracked through pre- and

16 cont.	What outcomes or impact does the program aim to achieve? How do you plan to measure or track that impact? cont.	post-program surveys, school behavior reports, student participation in peer-led activities, follow-up feedback from teachers and parents, and observations from law enforcement officers on student engagement and application of lessons.
17	Primary Category:	Primary Prevention, Education, and Training
18	The following are other categories that may apply (include all categories with the exception of the Primary category you chose above).	None of the above
19	Please select the Schedule B strategy(ies) that fits the primary focus of this program:	Prevent Misuse of Opioids, Leadership, Planning and Coordination
20	Please explain how this program will address opioid use disorder and any co-occurring substance use disorders or mental health conditions through evidence-based or evidence-informed practices or strategies.	The LEAD program addresses opioid and other substance use disorders, as well as co-occurring mental health conditions, by teaching students about the risks of substance misuse, building resilience and coping skills, and fostering positive decision-making. Using evidence-informed strategies like interactive lessons, role-playing, and supportive relationships with trained law enforcement officers, the program encourages early prevention, peer support, and connection to appropriate resources when needed.
21	Please identify the procurement method utilized for this program, describe the procurement process, and explain why the procurement method identified was used for this program.	The procurement for the day camp location with food was over the quote threshold (under pay to play) therefore four quotes were obtained for various locations. Chartwell Gardens came in as the lowest price so they were awarded the contract.
	2025 Fiscal Program #2	
1	Program Name/Title	2025 Peer Leadership NJ Elks Conference
2	Agency/Funding Recipient Name	Marlton Elks Lodge #2514
3	Agency/Funding Recipient Category	Community Based Organizations/Non-Governmental Organizations
4	Primary problem being addressed by this program:	The NJ Elks Peer Leadership Conference tackles the challenge of empowering high school students to make healthy, informed choices and become positive influences among their peers. Specifically, it equips teens with leadership tools and resources to resist substance

4 cont.	Primary problem being addressed by this program: cont.	use, peer pressure, and bullying—giving them the confidence and know-how to champion wellness and positive behaviors in their schools and communities.
5	Brief program description:	The New Jersey Elks Peer Leadership Conference is an annual statewide program that brings together high school students to learn how to be positive role models and leaders among their peers. Through workshops, guest speakers, and team-building activities, students gain practical skills to resist negative pressures such as substance use, bullying, and risky behaviors. The conference focuses on building confidence, communication, and decision-making, while encouraging young people to return to their schools and communities as peer leaders who promote healthy choices and supportive environments.
6	Program target population:	Children and Young Adults - 14-18 (high school aged)
7	Date this program was funded (please use MM/DD/YYYY)	04/02/2025
8	Amount of funding for this program.	\$1,840.00
8a.	Amount expended:	\$1,840.00
8b.	Amount encumbered/appropriated:	\$0.00
9	How often are you disbursing funds to this program?	One time only
10	Program Launch Date	04/02/2025
11	Please choose the length of time of this program's duration:	One time only
12	What is the anticipated number of unduplicated clients this program will reach annually?	400
13	Please state this program's statement of impact.	The conference has a meaningful impact by empowering high school students to become positive peer leaders in their schools and communities. Participants gain practical skills in communication, decision-making, and resisting negative influences like substance use, bullying, and peer pressure. Many students report increased confidence and motivation to promote healthy choices among their peers, creating a ripple effect that extends the conference's lessons beyond the event itself. Over

13 cont.	Please state this program's statement of impact. cont.	time, the program contributes to safer, more supportive school environments and strengthens youth-led initiatives around wellness and substance misuse prevention.
14	What key performance indicators are you tracking to ensure success of the program (for example, # of services provided, # of people served, # of naloxone kits distributed)?	
	Increased community awareness (please describe):	The conference raises community awareness by equipping student leaders to share lessons on substance prevention and positive choices, fostering a wider culture of wellness and support.
15	How frequently are you measuring the tracked key performance indicators?	Quarterly
16	What outcomes or impact does the program aim to achieve? How do you plan to measure or track that impact?	The NJ Elks Peer Leadership Conference aims to empower students, promote healthy choices, and spread positive peer influence. Its impact will be tracked through surveys of participants, student-led school or community projects, and follow-up activities that show increased awareness, leadership, and engagement in substance use prevention.
17	Primary Category:	Primary Prevention, Education, and Training
18	The following are other categories that may apply (include all categories with the exception of the Primary category you chose above).	None of the above
19	Please select the Schedule B strategy(ies) that fits the primary focus of this program:	Prevent Misuse of Opioids, Leadership, Planning and Coordination
20	Please explain how this program will address opioid use disorder and any co-occurring substance use disorders or mental health conditions through evidence-based or evidence-informed practices or strategies.	The NJ Elks Peer Leadership Conference addresses opioid use disorder and co-occurring substance use or mental health conditions by equipping students with skills to recognize risks, make healthy decisions, and support peers in seeking help. Through evidence-informed strategies—including peer-to-peer education, interactive workshops, and leadership training—the program fosters protective factors like resilience, positive coping, and connectedness. By promoting early awareness and peer support, the conference helps reduce risk behaviors and encourages students to access appropriate resources, aligning with best practices

20 cont.	Please explain how this program will address opioid use disorder and any co-occurring substance use disorders or mental health conditions through evidence-based or evidence-informed practices or strategies. cont.	in prevention and mental health promotion.
21	Please identify the procurement method utilized for this program, describe the procurement process, and explain why the procurement method identified was used for this program.	The purchases for this program were under the quote threshold of \$6,600 therefore the best vendor(s) were chosen based on price and other factors.
	T	
	2023 Fiscal Program #1	
1	Program Name/Title	Art Supports Recovery
2	Have there been any modifications or expansions to this program since the initial report? :	Yes, modification to funding amount
	2a) If yes, please explain:	An additional \$500 was expended for technical support provided by Arts Guild NJ.
3	Amount expended in this reporting period (7/1/2023 - 6/30/ 2024)	\$0.00
4	What key performance indicators are you tracking to ensure success of the program (for example, # of services provided, # of people served, # of naloxone kits distributed)?	
	Other:	Follow-up surveys
5	Is there anything else you would like to share or highlight regarding the progress and impact of this program? :	No
6	Last Updated Date :	09/25/2024

	Opioid Settlement Funding Report		
	Sub Division: Florence Township		
	State ID:	NJ62	
	County Name:	Burlington	
	Address:	711 Broad Street, Florence Township, New Jersey, 08518	
	Fiscal Year:	2025	
1	Please tell us the full amount of opioid abatement funds you received between 7/1/2024 and 6/30/2025	\$30,183.40	
2	Please tell us the total amount of interest accrued on opioid abatement funds your subdivision has received between 7/1/2024 and 6/30/2025	\$0.00	
3	The total amount of opioid abatement funds your subdivision has received since the distribution commenced in 2022 (Total amount including Interest Accrued):	\$73,331.50	
4	As an eligible subdivision receiving abatement funds, which of the following applies to your current status regarding those funds:	We are a municipality and did not transfer our funds	
5	What amount of your opioid abatement funds did you transfer to the county?		
6	Please tell us the amount of opioid abatement funds you have expended in this reporting period (7/1/2024 - 6/30/2025):	\$2,781.25	
7	Please tell us the amount of opioid abatement funds you have appropriated/encumbered but not yet spent in this reporting period (7/1/2024 - 6/30/2025).	\$27,402.15	
8	Please tell us the amount of opioid abatement funds that was spent on program administrative expenses in this reporting period (7/1/2024 - 6/30/2025):	\$0.00	
8a.	Please provide details about any administrative expenses.		
9	Please state the amount of unspent and/or uncommitted opioid abatement funds from any reporting year that your subdivision has on hand.	\$101,579.05	

provide context for this year's spending decisions tabling events. I opportunity bas available, we are department and and guidance de	esponsibly utilize funds, our an with smaller outreach and In understanding the larger sed on the volume of funds made e actively working with our police d school district resource officers epartments to create more erials and equipment to support
abatement funds your subdivision received this reporting year? For example, did you rely on evidence-based or evidence-informed practices or local municipal and the supported outres of the supported outres or local municipal and the supported outres of the support of th	e, we began utilizing funds which each and tabling based on we used in the past through our alliance. It is our goal to increase and explore new and efficient tunities.
In this reporting year (7/1/2024 - 6/30/2025), did your subdivision engage the public (e.g., town hall meeting, online survey, convened stakeholders) prior to deciding how to use the opioid abatement funds you received?	r funding
efforts? municipal alliand townships recreinterdepartment. The	ent funds along with our local ce meetings coincide with our eation committee meetings and stal meetings with our police ese has been the baseline to s to establish a presence.
14 Does your county/subdivision have a strategic No plan?	
Have you completed a Risk Assessment profile for demographic or geographic impact?	
15a Can we post your risk assessment online?	
Did your subdivision fund any new programs using opioid abatement funds in this reporting year?	
2025 Fiscal Program #1	
	e
1 Program Name/Title Florence Outrea	ach Event

3	Agency/Funding Recipient Category	Community Based Organizations/Non-Governmental Organizations; County or Municipality (including Departments and Municipal Alliances); Schools, Colleges, Universities
4	Primary problem being addressed by this program:	Prevention Efforts for Graduates
5	Brief program description:	Senior End of Year Event recognizes
6	Program target population:	Children and Young Adults - 14-18 (high school aged); Members of the General Public
7	Date this program was funded (please use MM/DD/YYYY)	06/13/2025
8	Amount of funding for this program.	\$2,031.25
8a.	Amount expended:	\$2,031.25
8b.	Amount encumbered/appropriated:	\$0.00
9	How often are you disbursing funds to this program?	Annually
10	Program Launch Date	06/13/2025
11	Please choose the length of time of this program's duration:	One time only
12	What is the anticipated number of unduplicated clients this program will reach annually?	200
13	Please state this program's statement of impact.	The focus of prevention is dedicated to teens that are driving, participating in athletics where injury many times required prescription medication and at an age where they begin meeting new individuals through work, college and social activity. Participating with the school districts end of year awards night provided the appropriate platform to interact with both the students and parents of these young adults. This was an isolated setting where information was targeted to this audience and showed importance as these families will be entering the next chapter of life and prevention and awareness were deemed important and welcomed by the school district, guidance and school resource officers.
14	What key performance indicators are you tracking to ensure success of the program (for example, # of services provided, # of people served, # of naloxone kits distributed)?	

		T
	Number of participants served:	200
	Increased community awareness (please describe):	This outreached touched nearly 200 families and will serve as a reminder for the future. The visibility of the booth and the awareness of the next step in life for the graduates is relatable to what is to come in every day life.
15	How frequently are you measuring the tracked key performance indicators?	Annually
16	What outcomes or impact does the program aim to achieve? How do you plan to measure or track that impact?	Prevention and awareness techniques
17	Primary Category:	Primary Prevention, Education, and Training
18	The following are other categories that may apply (include all categories with the exception of the Primary category you chose above).	None of the above
19	Please select the Schedule B strategy(ies) that fits the primary focus of this program:	Prevent Misuse of Opioids ,Prevent Overdose Deaths and Other Harms (Harm Reduction)
20	Please explain how this program will address opioid use disorder and any co-occurring substance use disorders or mental health conditions through evidence-based or evidence-informed practices or strategies.	The school district provides content throughout students learning and the guidance department and school resource officers have information, literature and resources as well. This is a reinforcement of what is available and reaches the parents directly as well.
21	Please identify the procurement method utilized for this program, describe the procurement process, and explain why the procurement method identified was used for this program.	The school district provides content throughout students learning and the guidance department and school resource officers have information, literature and resources as well. This is a reinforcement of what is available and reaches the parents directly as well.
	2025 Fiscal Program #2	
1	Program Name/Title	Florence Community Outreach
2	Agency/Funding Recipient Name	Florence Township/Municipal Alliance
3	Agency/Funding Recipient Category	Community Based Organizations/Non-Governmental Organizations; County or Municipality (including Departments and Municipal Alliances)
4	Primary problem being addressed by this program:	Substance Misuse
5	Brief program description:	Tabling providing prevention information

6	Program target population:	Children and Young Adults - 0-13 (through 8th grade); Children and Young Adults - 14-18 (high school aged); Children and Young Adults - 19-24 (post-grad through college); Individuals who Use Drugs; Members of the General Public
7	Date this program was funded (please use MM/DD/YYYY)	05/03/2025
8	Amount of funding for this program.	\$750.00
8a.	Amount expended:	\$750.00
8b.	Amount encumbered/appropriated:	\$0.00
9	How often are you disbursing funds to this program?	One time only
10	Program Launch Date	05/03/2025
11	Please choose the length of time of this program's duration:	One time only
12	What is the anticipated number of unduplicated clients this program will reach annually?	100
13	Please state this program's statement of impact.	Our community enjoys positive turnout from youth and adult volunteers and local organizations during neighborhood activities. This event was a community clean up and pollinator garden educational event. A wide range of individuals attended and it was an appropriate setting to place an outreach booth and provide materials as well as water ice to help to draw visitors. Additionally, our National Night Out Event we hosted a prevention booth and welcomed a face painter to draw families to the booth. The booth had materials and brochures on a variety of prevention items from opioid misuse and prevention to how to keep your children safe on the internet to underage drinking warnings.
14	What key performance indicators are you tracking to ensure success of the program (for example, # of services provided, # of people served, # of naloxone kits distributed)?	
	Number of participants served:	300
	Number of training/education sessions:	1

	Increased community awareness (please describe):	The presence of prevention booths at community events increases outreach efforts and aligns with reaching a wide mix of people from the community. Targeted events are sometimes avoided by people, but a booth aligned with other activity we have found more walk up for information along with other booths.
15	How frequently are you measuring the tracked key performance indicators?	Quarterly
16	What outcomes or impact does the program aim to achieve? How do you plan to measure or track that impact?	Tabling establishes a repeated presence. The more our booth is placed at a community event, the more comfortable individuals will feel visiting the booth and taking information that is geared to help themselves or someone they are about.
17	Primary Category:	Primary Prevention, Education, and Training
18	The following are other categories that may apply (include all categories with the exception of the Primary category you chose above).	Harm Reduction and Overdose Prevention
19	Please select the Schedule B strategy(ies) that fits the primary focus of this program:	Prevent Misuse of Opioids
20	Please explain how this program will address opioid use disorder and any co-occurring substance use disorders or mental health conditions through evidence-based or evidence-informed practices or strategies.	Establishing a visible presence within the community through outreach efforts will align with future programs and information provided through the school district. Prevention techniques used both within the schools and the community develop a commonality that becomes accepted by the masses and further promotes awareness.
21	Please identify the procurement method utilized for this program, describe the procurement process, and explain why the procurement method identified was used for this program.	Establishing a visible presence within the community through outreach efforts will align with future programs and information provided through the school district. Prevention techniques used both within the schools and the community develop a commonality that becomes accepted by the masses and further promotes awareness.

	Opioid Settlement Funding Report		
	Sub Division: Lumberton Township		
	State ID:	NJ119	
	County Name:	Burlington	
	Address:	35 Municipal Drive, Lumberton, New Jersey, 08048	
	Fiscal Year:	2025	
1	Please tell us the full amount of opioid abatement funds you received between 7/1/2024 and 6/30/2025	\$55,802.83	
2	Please tell us the total amount of interest accrued on opioid abatement funds your subdivision has received between 7/1/2024 and 6/30/2025	\$0.00	
3	The total amount of opioid abatement funds your subdivision has received since the distribution commenced in 2022 (Total amount including Interest Accrued):	\$80,870.01	
4	As an eligible subdivision receiving abatement funds, which of the following applies to your current status regarding those funds:	We are a municipality and did not transfer our funds	
5	What amount of your opioid abatement funds did you transfer to the county?		
6	Please tell us the amount of opioid abatement funds you have expended in this reporting period (7/1/2024 - 6/30/2025):	\$3,120.48	
7	Please tell us the amount of opioid abatement funds you have appropriated/encumbered but not yet spent in this reporting period (7/1/2024 - 6/30/2025).	\$0.00	
8	Please tell us the amount of opioid abatement funds that was spent on program administrative expenses in this reporting period (7/1/2024 - 6/30/2025):	\$0.00	
8a.	Please provide details about any administrative expenses.	N/A	
9	Please state the amount of unspent and/or uncommitted opioid abatement funds from any reporting year that your subdivision has on hand.	\$77,749.53	

10	Please share brief information on your subdivisions overarching goals and values to provide context for this year's spending decisions	Goal is to invest in youth during the school year. Provide education to school-based youth and focused programs that discourage or prevent misuse. Increase availability and distribution of Naloxone. Public education in related to drug disposal or destruction programs.
11	How did you decide the best way to use the opioid abatement funds your subdivision received this reporting year? For example, did you rely on evidence-based or evidence-informed practices or strategies, the list of Opioid Remediation uses, a needs assessment, a strategic plan, or an epidemiological analysis? If yes, please explain.	Best way to use opioid abatement funds is through the list of Opioid Remediation
12	In this reporting year (7/1/2024 - 6/30/2025), did your subdivision engage the public (e.g., town hall meeting, online survey, convened stakeholders) prior to deciding how to use the opioid abatement funds you received?	No
13	Please describe your public engagement/input efforts?	N/A
14	Does your county/subdivision have a strategic plan?	No
15	Have you completed a Risk Assessment profile for demographic or geographic impact?	No
16	Did your subdivision fund any new programs using opioid abatement funds in this reporting year?	Yes
	2025 Fiscal Program #1	
1	Program Name/Title	Community Outreach
2	Agency/Funding Recipient Name	Lumberton Township Police Department
3	Agency/Funding Recipient Category	County or Municipality (including Departments and Municipal Alliances)
4	Primary problem being addressed by this program:	Support families affected by addiction by connecting them with counseling, peer support, and community-based programs. Strengthen partnerships among public health, public safety, and community organizations to provide a united response to the crisis.

5	Brief program description:	Distribute resources including treatment referrals, recovery program information, and harm reduction tools such as naloxone.
6	Program target population:	Children and Young Adults - 0-13 (through 8th grade); Children and Young Adults - 14-18 (high school aged); Children and Young Adults - 19-24 (post-grad through college); Individuals experiencing Homelessness;Individuals in Recovery; Individuals in Treatment; Individuals who Use Drugs; Members of the General Public; Pregnant and Parenting Individuals and their Families, including Babies with Neonatal Abstinence Syndrome
7	Date this program was funded (please use MM/DD/YYYY)	07/15/2022
8	Amount of funding for this program.	\$80,870.01
8a.	Amount expended:	\$3,120.48
8b.	Amount encumbered/appropriated:	\$0.00
9	How often are you disbursing funds to this program?	Annually
10	Program Launch Date	10/07/2024
11	Please choose the length of time of this program's duration:	5+ years
12	What is the anticipated number of unduplicated clients this program will reach annually?	50
13	Please state this program's statement of impact.	The opioid epidemic continues to have a devastating impact on individuals, families, and communities across our region. Rising overdose rates, increased strains on emergency services, and the long-term effects on public health and safety highlight the urgent need for education, prevention, and support initiatives. On September 18, 2025, our community will come together for a dedicated Opioid Outreach Event designed to raise awareness, provide resources, and strengthen collaboration in the fight against opioid misuse and addiction. This event will bring together healthcare providers, recovery specialists, law enforcement,

13 cont.	Please state this program's statement of impact. cont.	educators, and community leaders to ensure that residents have direct access to lifesaving information and support services. The outreach initiative aims to: • Educate the community on the risks of opioid misuse and the signs of addiction. • Distribute resources including treatment referrals, recovery program information, and harm reduction tools such as naloxone. • Support families affected by addiction by connecting them with counseling, peer support, and community-based programs. • Strengthen partnerships among public health, public safety, and community organizations to provide a united response to the crisis. Through these efforts, we strive to reduce overdoses, promote recovery, and foster a healthier, more resilient community. The September 18th event represents not only a day of outreach but also a long-term commitment to saving lives and restoring hope.
14	What key performance indicators are you tracking to ensure success of the program (for example, # of services provided, # of people served, # of naloxone kits distributed)?	
	Number of participants served:	50
	Number of services provided/encounters:	8
	Increased community awareness (please describe):	Increased community awareness: educate residents about the dangers of opioid muskies and resources available, provide support to individuals and families struggling with substance abuse disorder or mental health challenges and prevention through training an access to lifesaving tool such as Naloxone.
	Number of referrals to treatment	12
15	How frequently are you measuring the tracked key performance indicators?	Annually
16	What outcomes or impact does the program aim to achieve? How do you plan to measure or track that impact?	Increased Awareness & Education- Improve community knowledge about the risks of opioid misuse, overdose prevention, and treatment options. Reduce stigma associated with addiction, encouraging more individuals and families to seek help.

16 cont.	What outcomes or impact does the program aim to achieve? How do you plan to measure or track that impact? cont.	Expanded Access to Resources- Connect individuals and families with treatment programs, recovery services, and mental health support. Provide naloxone distribution and training, equipping community members to respond to overdoses. Strengthened Community Partnerships- Foster collaboration between healthcare, law enforcement, schools, and local organizations. Create a more coordinated and effective response to opioid-related challenges. Improved Public Safety & Health- Reduce the number of overdoses and fatalities in the community. Promote safer prescribing practices and proper medication disposal. Support for Families & Recovery- Offer peer and family support networks to reduce isolation and increase resilience. Highlight pathways to long-term recovery, emphasizing hope and success stories. Long-Term Impact- Build a sustainable, community-driven response to substance use disorders. Shift community culture toward prevention, compassion, and recovery-focused solutions. Tools & Methods for Tracking • Program records (sign-in sheets, distribution logs, referral forms). • Health data (collaboration with public health agencies to track overdose trends, ER visits, and treatment admissions). • Feedback loops (focus groups or listening sessions with participants, families, and providers).
17	Primary Category:	Harm Reduction and Overdose Prevention
18	The following are other categories that may apply (include all categories with the exception of the Primary category you chose above).	Primary Prevention, Education, and Training;Recovery Supports;Treatment
19	Please select the Schedule B strategy(ies) that fits the primary focus of this program:	Treat Opioid Use Disorder (OUD)

20	Please explain how this program will address opioid use disorder and any co-occurring substance use disorders or mental health conditions through evidence-based or evidence-informed practices or strategies.	The upcoming Community Outreach Program is designed to address opioid use disorder (OUD) and co-occurring substance use and mental health conditions by applying evidence-based practices and community-driven strategies that have been shown to improve outcomes and save lives. • Screening and early intervention • Medication-Assted Treatment • Harm and Reduction Strategies • Integrated Care for Co-Occurring Disorders • Peer and Family Support • Community Collaboration and Education • Long-Term Recovery Support by integrating prevention, harm reduction, treatment access, and mental health support, this program ensures a comprehensive response to Opioid Use Disorder and co-occurring conditions. The approach is firmly grounded in evidence-based strategies that improve recovery outcomes, reduce overdose deaths, and strengthen community resilience.
21	Please identify the procurement method utilized for this program, describe the procurement process, and explain why the procurement method identified was used for this program.	Procurement Process: 1. Identification of Needs – The municipality assessed program requirements based on allowable uses under the New Jersey Opioid Settlement framework (e.g., outreach, education, harm reduction, treatment referrals, naloxone distribution). 2. Funding Allocation – Opioid Settlement Funds are earmarked for the outreach initiative, ensuring compliance with the restricted use guidelines. 3. Oversight and Compliance – Program expenditures are tracked separately under opioid funding accounts to ensure compliance with both municipal procurement regulations and state opioid settlement reporting requirements. Rationale for Method This procurement approach was chosen because: • It ensures compliance with New Jersey municipal procurement law while using restricted opioid settlement funds.

21	Please identify the procurement method utilized	It allows the municipality to engage service
cont.	for this program, describe the procurement process, and explain why the procurement method identified was used for this program. cont.	providers with specialized expertise in opioid use disorder and co-occurring conditions, which often qualifies under professional services exceptions. • It guarantees transparency and accountability in the use of settlement funds, protecting both the municipality and the community. • It aligns all expenditures with the permitted uses outlined in New Jersey's Opioid Settlement Fund guidelines, ensuring funding is directed solely to opioid abatement strategies.

	Opioid Settlement Funding Report		
	Sub Division: Maple Shade Township		
	State ID:	NJ127	
	County Name:	Burlington	
	Address:	200 Stiles Avenue, Maple Shade, New Jersey, 08052	
	Fiscal Year:	2025	
	T.		
1	Please tell us the full amount of opioid abatement funds you received between 7/1/2024 and 6/30/2025	\$57,912.35	
2	Please tell us the total amount of interest accrued on opioid abatement funds your subdivision has received between 7/1/2024 and 6/30/2025	\$0.00	
3	The total amount of opioid abatement funds your subdivision has received since the distribution commenced in 2022 (Total amount including Interest Accrued):	\$185,222.01	
4	As an eligible subdivision receiving abatement funds, which of the following applies to your current status regarding those funds:	We are a municipality and did not transfer our funds	
5	What amount of your opioid abatement funds did you transfer to the county?		
6	Please tell us the amount of opioid abatement funds you have expended in this reporting period (7/1/2024 - 6/30/2025):	\$28,841.84	
7	Please tell us the amount of opioid abatement funds you have appropriated/encumbered but not yet spent in this reporting period (7/1/2024 - 6/30/2025).	\$0.00	
8	Please tell us the amount of opioid abatement funds that was spent on program administrative expenses in this reporting period (7/1/2024 - 6/30/2025):	\$0.00	
8a.	Please provide details about any administrative expenses.	N/A	
9	Please state the amount of unspent and/or uncommitted opioid abatement funds from any reporting year that your subdivision has on hand.	\$65,452.97	
10	Please share brief information on your subdivisions overarching goals and values to provide context for this year's spending decisions	It's our goal to provide guidance to those who are seeking help and are looking to be put in touch with treatment providers.	

11	How did you decide the best way to use the opioid abatement funds your subdivision received this reporting year? For example, did you rely on evidence-based or evidence-informed practices or strategies, the list of Opioid Remediation uses, a needs assessment, a strategic plan, or an	Our use of opioid abatement funds was at the recommendation of our police department
	epidemiological analysis? If yes, please explain.	
12	In this reporting year (7/1/2024 - 6/30/2025), did your subdivision engage the public (e.g., town hall meeting, online survey, convened stakeholders) prior to deciding how to use the opioid abatement funds you received?	No
13	Please describe your public engagement/input efforts?	NA
14	Does your county/subdivision have a strategic plan?	No, but we plan to in the future
15	Have you completed a Risk Assessment profile for demographic or geographic impact?	No, but we plan to in the future
16	Did your subdivision fund any new programs using opioid abatement funds in this reporting year?	No
	2023 Fiscal Program #1	
1	Program Name/Title	Straight to Treatment Program
2	Have there been any modifications or expansions to this program since the initial report? :	No modifications/expansions
3	Amount expended in this reporting period (7/1/2023 - 6/30/ 2024)	\$28,841.84
4	What key performance indicators are you tracking to ensure success of the program (for example, # of services provided, # of people served, # of naloxone kits distributed)?	
	Number of participants served:	
	Increased community awareness (please describe):	We sponsored an assembly at the local high school
	Number of referrals to treatment	

5	Is there anything else you would like to share or highlight regarding the progress and impact of this program? :	No
6	Last Updated Date :	08/14/2025

Opioid Settlement Funding Report			
	Sub Division: Medford Township		
	State ID:	NJ130	
	County Name:	Burlington	
	Address:	19 Union St., Medford, New Jersey, 08055	
	Fiscal Year:	2025	
1	Please tell us the full amount of opioid abatement funds you received between 7/1/2024 and 6/30/2025	\$38,192.75	
2	Please tell us the total amount of interest accrued on opioid abatement funds your subdivision has received between 7/1/2024 and 6/30/2025	\$294.24	
3	The total amount of opioid abatement funds your subdivision has received since the distribution commenced in 2022 (Total amount including Interest Accrued):	\$180,879.26	
4	As an eligible subdivision receiving abatement funds, which of the following applies to your current status regarding those funds:	We are a municipality and did not transfer our funds	
5	What amount of your opioid abatement funds did you transfer to the county?		
6	Please tell us the amount of opioid abatement funds you have expended in this reporting period (7/1/2024 - 6/30/2025):	\$0.00	
7	Please tell us the amount of opioid abatement funds you have appropriated/encumbered but not yet spent in this reporting period (7/1/2024 - 6/30/2025).	\$0.00	
8	Please tell us the amount of opioid abatement funds that was spent on program administrative expenses in this reporting period (7/1/2024 - 6/30/2025):	\$0.00	
8a.	Please provide details about any administrative expenses.	We have not spent any funds on Admin. expenses.	
9	Please state the amount of unspent and/or uncommitted opioid abatement funds from any reporting year that your subdivision has on hand.	\$157,642.71	
10	Please share brief information on your subdivisions overarching goals and values to provide context for this year's spending decisions	Medford recently re-formed its Municipal Alliance Group for drug & alcohol abuse awareness and prevention. The MAG was also established to provide recommendations on spending	

10 cont.	Please share brief information on your subdivisions overarching goals and values to provide context for this year's spending decisions cont.	national opioid settlement funds. Meetings were conveyed in March and May. Due to low membership and summertime, it has been difficult to schedule the next meeting.
11	How did you decide the best way to use the opioid abatement funds your subdivision received this reporting year? For example, did you rely on evidence-based or evidence-informed practices or strategies, the list of Opioid Remediation uses, a needs assessment, a strategic plan, or an epidemiological analysis? If yes, please explain.	We have studied the State's webpages on how opioid funding can be used. We have received requests from the Police Dept. to use funds to re-establish the LEAD program and from the Fire & EMS Dept. for specialized equipment in ambulances.
12	In this reporting year (7/1/2024 - 6/30/2025), did your subdivision engage the public (e.g., town hall meeting, online survey, convened stakeholders) prior to deciding how to use the opioid abatement funds you received?	No, but plan to in the future
13	Please describe your public engagement/input efforts?	The MAG has planned to set up tables and distribute information on drug & alcohol prevention and rehab resources, including for opioid addiction, at several large community events.
14	Does your county/subdivision have a strategic plan?	No
15	Have you completed a Risk Assessment profile for demographic or geographic impact?	No
16	Did your subdivision fund any new programs using opioid abatement funds in this reporting year?	No

	Opioid Settlement Funding Report		
	Sub Division: Moores	town Township	
	State ID:	NJ146	
	County Name:	Burlington	
	Address:	111 W. Second Street, Moorestown , New Jersey, 08057	
	Fiscal Year:	2025	
1	Please tell us the full amount of opioid abatement funds you received between 7/1/2024 and 6/30/2025	\$0.00	
2	Please tell us the total amount of interest accrued on opioid abatement funds your subdivision has received between 7/1/2024 and 6/30/2025	\$0.00	
3	The total amount of opioid abatement funds your subdivision has received since the distribution commenced in 2022 (Total amount including Interest Accrued):	\$0.00	
4	As an eligible subdivision receiving abatement funds, which of the following applies to your current status regarding those funds:	We are a municipality and transferred all of our funds to the county	

	Opioid Settlement Funding Report			
	Sub Division: Mount Laurel Township			
	State ID:	NJ150		
	County Name:	Burlington		
	Address:	750 Centerton Road, Mount Laurel, New Jersey, 08054		
	Fiscal Year:	2025		
1	Please tell us the full amount of opioid abatement funds you received between 7/1/2024 and 6/30/2025	\$84,788.29		
2	Please tell us the total amount of interest accrued on opioid abatement funds your subdivision has received between 7/1/2024 and 6/30/2025	\$0.00		
3	The total amount of opioid abatement funds your subdivision has received since the distribution commenced in 2022 (Total amount including Interest Accrued):	\$302,112.63		
4	As an eligible subdivision receiving abatement funds, which of the following applies to your current status regarding those funds:	We are a municipality and did not transfer our funds		
5	What amount of your opioid abatement funds did you transfer to the county?			
6	Please tell us the amount of opioid abatement funds you have expended in this reporting period (7/1/2024 - 6/30/2025):	\$92,912.89		
7	Please tell us the amount of opioid abatement funds you have appropriated/encumbered but not yet spent in this reporting period (7/1/2024 - 6/30/2025).	\$5,454.95		
8	Please tell us the amount of opioid abatement funds that was spent on program administrative expenses in this reporting period (7/1/2024 - 6/30/2025):	\$0.00		
8a.	Please provide details about any administrative expenses.	N/A		
9	Please state the amount of unspent and/or uncommitted opioid abatement funds from any reporting year that your subdivision has on hand.	\$174,599.87		

10	Please share brief information on your subdivisions overarching goals and values to provide context for this year's spending decisions	The Mount Laurel Police Department's goals and values are focused on a victim-centered approach by connecting individuals struggling with opioid addiction with resources, support, and sustaining long-term recovery.
11	How did you decide the best way to use the opioid abatement funds your subdivision received this reporting year? For example, did you rely on evidence-based or evidence-informed practices or strategies, the list of Opioid Remediation uses, a needs assessment, a strategic plan, or an epidemiological analysis? If yes, please explain.	To determine the best use of opioid abatement funds received this year, our approach was grounded in evidence-based practices and strategies. We initially conducted a comprehensive needs assessment to identify the most pressing local issues related to opioid misuse and its consequences within the community. This assessment included an epidemiological analysis of data on opioid overdose rates, heat maps, and other health indicators.
12	In this reporting year (7/1/2024 - 6/30/2025), did your subdivision engage the public (e.g., town hall meeting, online survey, convened stakeholders) prior to deciding how to use the opioid abatement funds you received?	Yes, for multiple year funding
12a	Please select years range:	1 - 2 years
13	Please describe your public engagement/input efforts?	The Mount Laurel Police Department engages in public education campaigns, both in the public and private sector. We coordinate a multi-discipline outreach involving key stakeholders such as mental health professionals, nursing staff, clergy, recovery services, harm reduction services, and other non-government organizations (NGOs). These events conducted quarterly draw over 100 clients per event with direct contact with the aforementioned services with a straight-to-treatment option available immediately. The concerns of food insecurity and housing instability are addressed with free available counseling and supplies.
14	Does your county/subdivision have a strategic plan?	Yes
14a	Can we post your strategic plan online?	Yes
15	Have you completed a Risk Assessment profile for demographic or geographic impact?	No, but we plan to in the future

16	Did your subdivision fund any new programs using opioid abatement funds in this reporting year?	No
	2024 Fiscal Program #1	
1	Program Name/Title	Active Outreach for Opioid Recovery
2	Have there been any modifications or expansions to this program since the initial report? :	Yes, modification to funding amount
	2a) If yes, please explain:	The amount available for this program now is \$275,615.51.
3	Amount expended in this reporting period (7/1/2024 - 6/30/ 2025)	\$92,912.89
4	What key performance indicators are you tracking to ensure success of the program (for example, # of services provided, # of people served, # of naloxone kits distributed)?	
	Number of participants served:	300
	Reduction in opioid-related incidents:	OD Mapping and calls for service
	Number of harm reduction supplies distributed (e.g naloxone kits, drug disposal packets):	Over 600 units of Narcan distributed
	Number of training/education sessions:	7
	Increased community awareness (please describe):	Public speaking, social media & ride along program
	Number of referrals to treatment	26
	Other:	One on one feedback from consumers. Signs of open air homeless and drug trash reduction.
5	Is there anything else you would like to share or highlight regarding the progress and impact of this program? :	No
6	Last Updated Date :	09/22/2025

	Opioid Settlement Funding Report			
	Sub Division: Pemberton Township			
	State ID:	NJ174		
	County Name:	Burlington		
	Address:	500 Pemberton Browns Mills Rd, Pemberton, New Jersey, 08068		
	Fiscal Year:	2025		
	1			
1	Please tell us the full amount of opioid abatement funds you received between 7/1/2024 and 6/30/2025	\$70,926.67		
2	Please tell us the total amount of interest accrued on opioid abatement funds your subdivision has received between 7/1/2024 and 6/30/2025	\$0.00		
3	The total amount of opioid abatement funds your subdivision has received since the distribution commenced in 2022 (Total amount including Interest Accrued):	\$241,931.28		
4	As an eligible subdivision receiving abatement funds, which of the following applies to your current status regarding those funds:	We are a municipality and did not transfer our funds		
5	What amount of your opioid abatement funds did you transfer to the county?			
6	Please tell us the amount of opioid abatement funds you have expended in this reporting period (7/1/2024 - 6/30/2025):	\$30,334.71		
7	Please tell us the amount of opioid abatement funds you have appropriated/encumbered but not yet spent in this reporting period (7/1/2024 - 6/30/2025).	\$50,181.50		
8	Please tell us the amount of opioid abatement funds that was spent on program administrative expenses in this reporting period (7/1/2024 - 6/30/2025):	\$0.00		
8a.	Please provide details about any administrative expenses.	N/A		
9	Please state the amount of unspent and/or uncommitted opioid abatement funds from any reporting year that your subdivision has on hand.	\$157,934.10		

10	Please share brief information on your subdivisions overarching goals and values to provide context for this year's spending decisions	We are looking at supporting mobile intervention and outreach programs for our municipality. Continuing public education. Increase availability to Naloxone.
11	How did you decide the best way to use the opioid abatement funds your subdivision received this reporting year? For example, did you rely on evidence-based or evidence-informed practices or strategies, the list of Opioid Remediation uses, a needs assessment, a strategic plan, or an epidemiological analysis? If yes, please explain.	Used the Opioid Remediation Uses and applied what is necessary for our municipality.
12	In this reporting year (7/1/2024 - 6/30/2025), did your subdivision engage the public (e.g., town hall meeting, online survey, convened stakeholders) prior to deciding how to use the opioid abatement funds you received?	No, but plan to in the future
13	Please describe your public engagement/input efforts?	N/A
14	Does your county/subdivision have a strategic plan?	No, but we plan to in the future
15	Have you completed a Risk Assessment profile for demographic or geographic impact?	No
16	Did your subdivision fund any new programs using opioid abatement funds in this reporting year?	No

	Opioid Settlement Funding Report Sub Division: Southampton Township		
	State ID:	NJ217	
	County Name:	Burlington	
	Address:	5 Retreat Road, Southampton, New Jersey, 08088	
	Fiscal Year:	2025	
1	Please tell us the full amount of opioid abatement funds you received between 7/1/2024 and 6/30/2025	\$16,016.41	
2	Please tell us the total amount of interest accrued on opioid abatement funds your subdivision has received between 7/1/2024 and 6/30/2025	\$0.00	
3	The total amount of opioid abatement funds your subdivision has received since the distribution commenced in 2022 (Total amount including Interest Accrued):	\$35,115.99	
4	As an eligible subdivision receiving abatement funds, which of the following applies to your current status regarding those funds:	We are a municipality and did not transfer our funds	
5	What amount of your opioid abatement funds did you transfer to the county?		
6	Please tell us the amount of opioid abatement funds you have expended in this reporting period (7/1/2024 - 6/30/2025):	\$0.00	
7	Please tell us the amount of opioid abatement funds you have appropriated/encumbered but not yet spent in this reporting period (7/1/2024 - 6/30/2025).	\$0.00	
8	Please tell us the amount of opioid abatement funds that was spent on program administrative expenses in this reporting period (7/1/2024 - 6/30/2025):	\$0.00	
8a.	Please provide details about any administrative expenses.	N/A	
9	Please state the amount of unspent and/or uncommitted opioid abatement funds from any reporting year that your subdivision has on hand.	\$16,016.41	
10	Please share brief information on your subdivisions overarching goals and values to provide context for this year's spending decisions	To instill new programs regarding OPIOID information.	

11	How did you decide the best way to use the opioid abatement funds your subdivision received this reporting year? For example, did you rely on evidence-based or evidence-informed practices or strategies, the list of Opioid Remediation uses, a needs assessment, a strategic plan, or an epidemiological analysis? If yes, please explain.	N/A
12	In this reporting year (7/1/2024 - 6/30/2025), did your subdivision engage the public (e.g., town hall meeting, online survey, convened stakeholders) prior to deciding how to use the opioid abatement funds you received?	No
13	Please describe your public engagement/input efforts?	Working with Township OEM to establish future OPIOID programs.
14	Does your county/subdivision have a strategic plan?	No, but we plan to in the future
15	Have you completed a Risk Assessment profile for demographic or geographic impact?	No, but we plan to in the future
16	Did your subdivision fund any new programs using opioid abatement funds in this reporting year?	No
	2023 Fiscal Program #1	
1	Program Name/Title	Lectures and distribution of Narcan
2	Have there been any modifications or expansions to this program since the initial report? :	No, Program was a one-time event
3	Amount expended in this reporting period (7/1/2023 - 6/30/ 2024)	\$0.00
4	What key performance indicators are you tracking to ensure success of the program (for example, # of services provided, # of people served, # of naloxone kits distributed)?	
	Number of participants served:	
5	Is there anything else you would like to share or highlight regarding the progress and impact of this program?:	No

	Opioid Settlement Funding Report Sub Division: Willingboro Township		
	State ID:	NJ257	
	County Name:	Burlington	
	Address:	1 Rev. Dr. Martin Luther King, Jr. Drive, Willingboro, New Jersey, 08046	
	Fiscal Year:	2025	
1	Please tell us the full amount of opioid abatement funds you received between 7/1/2024 and 6/30/2025	\$77,495.38	
2	Please tell us the total amount of interest accrued on opioid abatement funds your subdivision has received between 7/1/2024 and 6/30/2025	\$0.00	
3	The total amount of opioid abatement funds your subdivision has received since the distribution commenced in 2022 (Total amount including Interest Accrued):	\$428,859.77	
4	As an eligible subdivision receiving abatement funds, which of the following applies to your current status regarding those funds:	We are a municipality and did not transfer our funds	
5	What amount of your opioid abatement funds did you transfer to the county?		
6	Please tell us the amount of opioid abatement funds you have expended in this reporting period (7/1/2024 - 6/30/2025):	\$38,093.62	
7	Please tell us the amount of opioid abatement funds you have appropriated/encumbered but not yet spent in this reporting period (7/1/2024 - 6/30/2025).	\$34,534.62	
8	Please tell us the amount of opioid abatement funds that was spent on program administrative expenses in this reporting period (7/1/2024 - 6/30/2025):	\$0.00	
8a.	Please provide details about any administrative expenses.	N/A	
9	Please state the amount of unspent and/or uncommitted opioid abatement funds from any reporting year that your subdivision has on hand.	\$243,404.22	

10	Please share brief information on your subdivisions overarching goals and values to provide context for this year's spending decisions	Willingboro Township uses National Opioid Settlement Funds to strengthen prevention, education, and wellness across the community. We deliver multigenerational programs, activities, and initiatives that promote education, prevention, and mental health services for residents of all ages. We also equip and support first responders with the tools and resources they need to address substance use and related challenges in their daily work.
11	How did you decide the best way to use the opioid abatement funds your subdivision received this reporting year? For example, did you rely on evidence-based or evidence-informed practices or strategies, the list of Opioid Remediation uses, a needs assessment, a strategic plan, or an epidemiological analysis? If yes, please explain.	We determined the best use of the opioid abatement funds by aligning our approach with evidence-based and evidence-informed practices, as well as the nationally recognized list of Opioid Remediation uses. We reviewed community needs, considered input from residents and stakeholders, and prioritized strategies that strengthen prevention, education, mental health supports, and first responder readiness. Our focus ensures that the funds address both immediate challenges and long-term community wellness in a strategic and responsible manner.
12	In this reporting year (7/1/2024 - 6/30/2025), did your subdivision engage the public (e.g., town hall meeting, online survey, convened stakeholders) prior to deciding how to use the opioid abatement funds you received?	No, but plan to in the future
13	Please describe your public engagement/input efforts?	Our public engagement efforts focus on collaboration with a local organization that works directly with residents in the areas of mental health, addiction services, and related community needs. By partnering with this organization, we are able to gather meaningful input, understand the lived experiences of residents, and ensure that our programs and initiatives reflect the real needs of the community. This approach allows us to engage the public in an ongoing, trusted, and community-centered way.
14	Does your county/subdivision have a strategic plan?	No

15	Have you completed a Risk Assessment profile for demographic or geographic impact?	No, but we plan to in the future
16	Did your subdivision fund any new programs using opioid abatement funds in this reporting year?	Yes
	2025 Fiscal Program #1	
1	Program Name/Title	Mind Matters: A Community Mental Health & Wellness Series
2	Agency/Funding Recipient Name	Willingboro Township
3	Agency/Funding Recipient Category	County or Municipality (including Departments and Municipal Alliances)
4	Primary problem being addressed by this program:	The primary problem this program addressed was the lack of accessible mental health education and support in the community. It aimed to reduce stigma, promote awareness, and connect residents of all ages with resources and tools to improve mental wellness through engaging, age-appropriate events.
5	Brief program description:	The Mind Matters series was created to bring the community together through a variety of programs designed to support mental health and wellness for all ages. Each event focused on a different aspect of mental health — from early education and awareness for children, to empowerment and connection for women veterans, to self-care and stress relief for adults. Together, these events formed a holistic approach to promoting understanding, reducing stigma, and providing access to local resources for mental well-being.
6	Program target population:	Children and Young Adults - 0-13 (through 8th grade); Children and Young Adults - 14-18 (high school aged); Children and Young Adults - 19-24 (post-grad through college); Members of the General Public
7	Date this program was funded (please use MM/DD/YYYY)	03/01/2025

8	Amount of funding for this program.	\$4,910.45
8a.	Amount expended:	\$4,910.45
8b.	Amount encumbered/appropriated:	\$0.00
9	How often are you disbursing funds to this program?	Quarterly
10	Program Launch Date	03/01/2025
11	Please choose the length of time of this program's duration:	1 year
12	What is the anticipated number of unduplicated clients this program will reach annually?	100
13	Please state this program's statement of impact.	This program strengthened community mental health by providing accessible, age-appropriate events that educated residents, reduced stigma, and connected individuals with vital resources. By engaging children, adults, and veterans, it fostered early awareness, encouraged self-care, and built a supportive network focused on long-term mental wellness.
14	What key performance indicators are you tracking to ensure success of the program (for example, # of services provided, # of people served, # of naloxone kits distributed)?	
	Increased community awareness (please describe):	This program measured success by how well it educated residents about mental health and local resources. Progress was shown through strong event attendance, positive feedback, and more residents connecting with services, reflecting greater understanding and reduced stigma in the community.
15	How frequently are you measuring the tracked key performance indicators?	Quarterly
16	What outcomes or impact does the program aim to achieve? How do you plan to measure or track that impact?	Impact was measured through event attendance, participant feedback, and follow-up connections with local mental health services, tracking how many individuals engaged with resources or reported an increased understanding of mental health topics.
17	Primary Category:	Primary Prevention, Education, and Training
18	The following are other categories that may apply (include all categories with the exception of the Primary category you chose above).	Harm Reduction and Overdose Prevention; Recovery Supports
19	Please select the Schedule B strategy(ies) that fits the primary focus of this program:	Prevent Misuse of Opioids

20	Please explain how this program will address opioid use disorder and any co-occurring substance use disorders or mental health conditions through evidence-based or evidence-informed practices or strategies.	The program addressed opioid use disorder and related mental health issues by providing education, early prevention, and access to local resources. Through community events, it raised awareness, reduced stigma, and connected residents of all ages to support services, fostering healthier, more resilient individuals and families.
21	Please identify the procurement method utilized for this program, describe the procurement process, and explain why the procurement method identified was used for this program.	LPCL
	2025 Fiscal Program #2	
1	Program Name/Title	Back to School Wellness Fair 2024
2	Agency/Funding Recipient Name	Willingboro Township
3	Agency/Funding Recipient Category	County or Municipality (including Departments and Municipal Alliances)
4	Primary problem being addressed by this program:	Drug prevention and mental health awareness
5	Brief program description:	The Back-to-School Wellness Fair addresses critical challenges impacting students on various levels, ranging from everyday health and wellness, mental health, and prevention of prescription drug misuse. This fair will blend education with a day of fun including backpack giveaways, food, music, and more!
6	Program target population:	Children and Young Adults - 0-13 (through 8th grade); Children and Young Adults - 14-18 (high school aged)
7	Date this program was funded (please use MM/DD/YYYY)	08/17/2024
8	Amount of funding for this program.	\$31,488.58
8a.	Amount expended:	\$31,488.50
8b.	Amount encumbered/appropriated:	\$0.00
9	How often are you disbursing funds to this program?	One time only
10	Program Launch Date	08/17/2024
11	Please choose the length of time of this program's duration:	One time only

12	What is the anticipated number of unduplicated clients this program will reach annually?	300
13	Please state this program's statement of impact.	According to the Substance Abuse and Mental Health Service, "after marijuana and alcohol, prescription drugs are the most commonly misused substances among Americans ages 14 and older. Teens and young adults are the biggest misusers of prescription pain medication. In 2018, more than 695,000 youths ages 12–17 and 1.9 million young adults ages 18–25 reported misusing prescription pain medication in the past year.
14	What key performance indicators are you tracking to ensure success of the program (for example, # of services provided, # of people served, # of naloxone kits distributed)?	
	Number of participants served:	300
15	How frequently are you measuring the tracked key performance indicators?	Others:
15 (a).	How frequently are you measuring the tracked key performance indicators? - Others	Just once during the event
16	What outcomes or impact does the program aim to achieve? How do you plan to measure or track that impact?	During this event, we wanted to connect families with relevant mental health, prevention, and health and welfare resources. We measured the number of resource vendors and participants.
17	Primary Category:	Primary Prevention, Education, and Training
18	The following are other categories that may apply (include all categories with the exception of the Primary category you chose above).	Harm Reduction and Overdose Prevention
19	Please select the Schedule B strategy(ies) that fits the primary focus of this program:	Prevent Misuse of Opioids
20	Please explain how this program will address opioid use disorder and any co-occurring substance use disorders or mental health conditions through evidence-based or evidence-informed practices or strategies.	The Back-to-School Wellness Fair addressed opioid use disorder and related mental health challenges through prevention and education. Using opioid settlement funds, the event provided evidence-informed strategies such as interactive displays on drug misuse, access to mental health and substance abuse professionals, and resources for families.

21	Please identify the procurement method utilized for this program, describe the procurement process, and explain why the procurement method identified was used for this program.	LPCL
	2025 Fiscal Program #3	
1	Program Name/Title	Operation Access & Response: Expanding Reach in the Fight Against Opioid Abuse
2	Agency/Funding Recipient Name	Willingboro Township - Willingboro Police Department
3	Agency/Funding Recipient Category	First Responders, Law Enforcement, and Emergency Services
4	Primary problem being addressed by this program:	Substance Abuse
5	Brief program description:	Operation Access & Response equips the Willingboro Police Department with a Polaris Ranger ATV to reach remote areas (wooded area in Millcreek Park) impacted by the opioid crisis. The program enhances emergency response, supports harm reduction, and connects at-risk individuals with treatment and recovery resources, aligning with NJ L.E.A.D's mission to build safer, healthier communities.
6	Program target population:	First Responders, Law Enforcement and other Emergency Responders; Individuals experiencing Homelessness; Individuals who Use Drugs
6(a).	Program target population: - Others	
7	Date this program was funded (please use MM/DD/YYYY)	06/17/2025
8	Amount of funding for this program.	\$40,000.00
8a.	Amount expended:	\$0.00
8b.	Amount encumbered/appropriated:	\$34,534.62
9	How often are you disbursing funds to this program?	One time only
10	Program Launch Date	11/01/2025
11	Please choose the length of time of this program's duration:	One time only
12	What is the anticipated number of unduplicated clients this program will reach annually?	100
_		

13	Please state this program's statement of impact.	Operation Access & Response will strengthen the Willingboro Police Department's ability to combat the opioid crisis by enabling first responders to reach individuals in remote, hard-to-access areas. This initiative will reduce response times, increase the likelihood of successful lifesaving interventions such as Naloxone administration, and expand harm reduction efforts. By proactively engaging at-risk individuals and connecting them to treatment and recovery resources, the program will advance both public safety and community health, fully aligning with NJ L.E.A.D's mission to build safer, healthier communities.
14	What key performance indicators are you tracking to ensure success of the program (for example, # of services provided, # of people served, # of naloxone kits distributed)?	
	Number of participants served:	0
	Number of referrals to treatment	0
15	How frequently are you measuring the tracked key performance indicators?	Annually
16	What outcomes or impact does the program aim to achieve? How do you plan to measure or track that impact?	Impact will be tracked through response time data, overdose intervention records, and the number of individuals engaged or referred to treatment and recovery resources
17	Primary Category:	Harm Reduction and Overdose Prevention
18	The following are other categories that may apply (include all categories with the exception of the Primary category you chose above).	Housing; Treatment; Wraparound and Connected Care Supports
18 (a).	The following are other categories that may apply (include all categories with the exception of the Primary category you chose above) Others	
19	Please select the Schedule B strategy(ies) that fits the primary focus of this program:	Treat Opioid Use Disorder (OUD), Connections to Care, Address the Needs of Criminal Justice-Involved Persons, Prevent Overdose Deaths and Other Harms (Harm Reduction), First Responders

20	Please explain how this program will address opioid use disorder and any co-occurring substance use disorders or mental health conditions through evidence-based or evidence-informed practices or strategies.	Operation Access & Response will address opioid use disorder (OUD) and co-occurring substance use or mental health conditions by applying evidence-based and evidence-informed practices. Through improved access to remote areas, first responders will be able to deliver immediate, lifesaving interventions such as the administration of Naloxone, an FDA-approved opioid overdose reversal medication. The program also incorporates harm reduction strategies—recognized as evidence-informed approaches—that connect at-risk individuals to treatment and recovery resources, provide education on preventing misuse, and reduce overdose risks. Additionally, by engaging individuals in crisis and linking them with support networks through the NJ L.E.A.D. program, the initiative will foster earlier intervention and promote pathways to long-term recovery and mental health stabilization.
21	Please identify the procurement method utilized for this program, describe the procurement process, and explain why the procurement method identified was used for this program.	LCPC
	2025 Fiscal Program #4	
1	Program Name/Title	EmpowerED: Living Proof - Navigating Substance Abuse Together
2	Agency/Funding Recipient Name	Willingboro Township - Recreation and Parks Department
3	Agency/Funding Recipient Category	County or Municipality (including Departments and Municipal Alliances)
4	Primary problem being addressed by this program:	Substance Abuse
5	Brief program description:	This informative session aims to raise awareness about addiction, also known as substance use disorder, among middle school and high school students. Participants will engage in thoughtful discussions, hear impactful personal stories, and gain a deeper understanding of how to recognize and address addiction. The program is designed to empower youth with

5 cont.	Brief program description: cont.	knowledge and resources to support themselves and their peers in fostering a healthier, substance-free community.
6	Program target population:	Children and Young Adults - 0-13 (through 8th grade); Children and Young Adults - 14-18 (high school aged); Individuals in Recovery; Individuals who Use Drugs; Members of the General Public
7	Date this program was funded (please use MM/DD/YYYY)	03/15/2025
8	Amount of funding for this program.	\$3,500.00
8a.	Amount expended:	\$1,694.67
8b.	Amount encumbered/appropriated:	\$1,694.67
9	How often are you disbursing funds to this program?	One time only
10	Program Launch Date	03/15/2025
11	Please choose the length of time of this program's duration:	One time only
12	What is the anticipated number of unduplicated clients this program will reach annually?	100
13	Please state this program's statement of impact.	This session empowered middle and high school students to recognize and address addiction by raising awareness of substance use disorder through education and personal storytelling. Through meaningful discussions and real-life experiences, students built the knowledge, empathy, and resources needed to support themselves and their peers. The program fostered a stronger, healthier, and more resilient community by equipping youth to make informed choices and promote a substance-free environment.
14	What key performance indicators are you tracking to ensure success of the program (for example, # of services provided, # of people served, # of naloxone kits distributed)?	
	Number of participants served:	100
15	How frequently are you measuring the tracked key performance indicators?	Annually

16	What outcomes or impact does the program aim to achieve? How do you plan to measure or track that impact?	Increase community awareness. Qualitative measurement through surveys and interviews.
17	Primary Category:	Primary Prevention, Education, and Training
18	The following are other categories that may apply (include all categories with the exception of the Primary category you chose above).	None of the above
19	Please select the Schedule B strategy(ies) that fits the primary focus of this program:	Support People in Treatment and Recovery, Connections to Care, Prevent Misuse of Opioids, Training
20	Please explain how this program will address opioid use disorder and any co-occurring substance use disorders or mental health conditions through evidence-based or evidence-informed practices or strategies.	This program addresses opioid use disorder and co-occurring substance use or mental health conditions by using evidence-informed strategies centered on prevention, early intervention, and education. The session incorporated peer engagement, open dialogue, and personal storytelling—approaches shown to reduce stigma, increase awareness, and encourage help-seeking behaviors. By empowering students with knowledge, practical resources, and connections to local support services, the program promoted resilience and protective factors that are consistent with evidence-based prevention models, helping to reduce the risk of substance misuse and supporting overall mental health.
21	Please identify the procurement method utilized for this program, describe the procurement process, and explain why the procurement method identified was used for this program.	LPCL
	2023 Fiscal Program #1	
1	Program Name/Title	Back to School Wellness Fair
2	Have there been any modifications or expansions to this program since the initial report? :	Yes, modification to funding amount
	2a) If yes, please explain:	The total amount expended on this project is \$38,633.06.
3	Amount expended in this reporting period (7/1/2023 - 6/30/ 2024)	\$0.00

4	What key performance indicators are you tracking to ensure success of the program (for example, # of services provided, # of people served, # of naloxone kits distributed)?	
	Number of participants served:	1500
5	Is there anything else you would like to share or highlight regarding the progress and impact of this program? :	No
6	Last Updated Date :	09/25/2024